# 1099 TAX INFORMATION STATEMENT

2022 Tax Form User Manual





## INTRODUCTION

The purpose of this guide is to assist you and/or your tax advisor in preparing your 2022 Federal Income Tax Return. It contains illustrated examples and explanations of statements you may receive, depending on the type of reportable income you have in your account(s).

This guide is compiled from reliable sources and is provided for general guidance purposes only. We don't provide tax advisory services. We recommend you consult with your tax advisor or accountant about your specific tax situations before using this guide for tax reporting purposes. Standard IRS instructions for each form are available on the last pages of your tax statement. Forms and publications referenced in this guide may be obtained from the IRS site (<a href="www.irs.gov">www.irs.gov</a>) or by calling (800) 829-3676.

LPL Financial is the "Payer" responsible to the Internal Revenue Service (IRS) for reporting federal income and any tax withholding that appears on your 1099 Tax Information Statement. When reporting information on your tax return, be sure to use the LPL Financial name and Payer ID number shown on your 1099 Tax Information Statement documents, not the individual companies that paid the dividends or interest.

Please note: Your Tax Information Statement includes important tax information designated as being reported to the IRS, as well as courtesy information designated as not being reported to the IRS. While using this information to prepare your tax return, please keep in mind that the IRS uses a matching system in which it matches items we report on your 1099 Tax Information Statement with items you report on your tax return. If you are required to file a tax return, a negligence penalty or other sanction may be imposed on you if this income is taxable and the IRS determines that it has not been reported by you on your tax return. In general, you should report all amounts shown on your 1099 Tax Information Statement and then make any necessary adjustments.



# **CONTENTS**

| 2022 TAX FORM USER MANUAL  |    |
|--|----|
| What's New for 2022 Tax Reporting                                      | 04 |
| 2023 Mailing Schedule for 2022 1099 Tax Information Statements         | 05 |
| Online Access to Tax Information Statements                            | 06 |
| Delayed Reporting  | 07 |
| Preliminary Tax Statement  | 08 |
| Corrected 1099 Tax Information Statements                              | 09 |
| General Information About Your 2022 Tax Information Statement          | 10 |
| Reporting of Foreign Financial Assets                                  | 12 |
| Cost Basis Reporting Overview  | 13 |
| Cost Basis Elections   | 14 |
| Cost Basis Reporting On Your 1099-B                                    | 15 |
| Tax Information Statement  | 20 |
| 1099-DIV: Dividends and Distributions                                  | 22 |
| 1099-MISC: Miscellaneous Information                                   | 23 |
| 1099-B Section 1256 Contracts: Regulated Futures and Nonequity Options | 24 |
| 1099-B: Proceeds from Broker and Barter Exchange Transactions          | 25 |
| 1099-INT: Interest Income  | 29 |
| 1099-OID: Original Issue Discount                                      | 32 |
| Reconciliations, Fees, Expenses, and Expenditures                      | 36 |
| State Tax Withheld   | 38 |
| Tax Year 2022 WHFIT, REMIC, and WHFT Reporting                         | 38 |
| Supplemental Information for REMICs and Widely Held Fixed Investment   | 42 |
| Supplemental Information for Widely Held Mortgage Trusts               | 43 |
| Mutual Fund and UIT Supplemental Information                           | 44 |
| Tax Year 2022 End Notes  | 44 |

#### **ADDITIONAL RESOURCES**

Glossary of Terms 45



#### What's New for 2022 Tax Reporting

Tax form changes for tax year 2022 are limited to 1099-DIV.

#### 1099-DIV

The FATCA check box has now been numbered on this form. It is number 11 and box numbers 11 and 12 have been renumbered 12 and 13, respectively.

| 11 - [ ] FATCA filing requirement (see instructions)                     |                      | -                 |
|--|----------------------|-------------------|
| DIVIDENDS AND DISTRIBUTIONS 20   | 22 1099-DIV*         | OMB No. 1545-0110 |
| 1a- Total ordinary dividends (includes lines 1b, 5, 2e)                  |                      | 4,382.95          |
| 1b- Qualified dividends  |                      | 3,358.31          |
| 2a- Total capital gain distributions (includes lines 2b,                 | 2c, 2d, 2f)          | 932.36            |
| 2b- Unrecaptured Section 1250 gain                                       |                      | 26.27             |
| 2c- Section 1202 gain  |                      | 621.00            |
| 2d- Collectibles (28%) gain  |                      | 0.00              |
| 2e- Section 897 ordinary dividends                                       | _!_                  | 0.00              |
| 2f- Section 897 capital gain   | 1                    | 0.00              |
| 3- Nondividend distributions   |                      | 51.99             |
| 4- Federal income tax withheld   |                      | 0.00              |
| 5- Section 199A dividends  |                      | 84.29             |
| 6- Investment expenses   |                      | 0.00              |
| 8- Foreign country or US possession: See detail                          | 7- Foreign tax paid: | 31.63             |
| 9- Cash liquidation distributions  |                      | 0.00              |
| 10- Noncash liquidation distributions                                    |                      | 0.00              |
| 12- Exempt-interest dividends (includes line 13)                         |                      | 380.90            |
| <ol> <li>Specified private activity bond interest dividends (</li> </ol> | AMT)                 | 51.56             |



#### 2023 Mailing Schedule for 2022 1099 Tax Information Statements

| Form Name  | Mailing Dates   | What's Reported  |
|--|---|--|
| Consolidated 1099<br>Tax Statement   | January 20 & 27: Accounts with the simplest tax information and not subject to income reclassification.  February 3, 10, 17 & 24: Accounts holding more complex securities, for which issuers provided final tax information after January 28.  March 3, 10 & 17: Accounts where security issuers did not furnish tax information to LPL Financial in time for the anticipated February mailing deadline. | All reportable income and transactions for the year. Depending on your account activity, your 1099 may include: Form 1099-B, Form 1099-DIV, Form 1099-INT, Form 1099-MISC, and Form 1099-OID.  |
| Form 1099-R/Q  | January 20  | Distributions from qualified retirement plans (for example, individual 401[k], profitsharing, and money-purchase plans), or any IRAs or IRA recharacterizations.   |
| Preliminary<br>1099 Consolidated<br>Tax Statement  | February 17   | An advanced <u>draft</u> copy of your 1099-<br>Consolidated tax forms. Includes accounts<br>that won't receive a final 1099 Consolidated<br>Tax Statement until all income data is<br>finalized.   |
| Form 5498 IRA  | February 24 & May 31  | Contributions (including rollover contributions) to any IRA.   |
| IRS Tax Filing or<br>Extension Request<br>Deadline                                       | April 18  | The filing deadline to submit 2022 tax returns or an extension to file and pay tax owed for most taxpayers.  |
| Schedule K-1/<br>Form 1065 Partner's<br>Share of Income,<br>Deductions, Credits,<br>etc. | LPL Financial does not provide this form.   | Distributions from partnership securities; your partnership administrator should mail your K-1 by April 15. Please note: While the K-1 form itself accounts for distributions or other items being passed through to the partners, proceeds from the sale of partnership units are reported on the 1099-B section of your consolidated 1099. |



# **2023 Mailing Schedule for 2022 1099 Tax Information Statements** (continued) **Mailing Schedule for 1099 Consolidated Forms**

The IRS mailing deadline for 1099 Consolidated Forms is February 15, 2023. Like many broker-dealer firms, in order to provide the most up-to-date and complete information, we request a 30-day extension from the IRS to mail your 1099 consolidated form.

For accounts not subject to income reclassification, we'll begin mailing statements prior to the IRS mailing deadline on January 20, 2023. For accounts subject to income reallocation, we'll begin mailing statements on February 3, 2023. For accounts holding original issue discount (OID), widely held mortgage trust (WHMT), widely held fixed investment trust (WHFIT), or real estate mortgage investment conduit (REMIC) securities, we'll begin mailing statements on March 3, 2023.

#### **Mailing Schedule for Corrected Forms**

To reduce or eliminate the need for corrected forms, statements are created and mailed only after receiving income reclassification information and other similar adjustments from all securities held in your account. The IRS requires that we send a corrected Form 1099 to you for any changes to information that was previously provided on your original statement. When applicable, we'll begin mailing corrected statements on February 3, 2023.

# Online Access to Tax Information Statements TurboTax® and H&R Block®

If you use TurboTax® or H&R Block® tax preparation software, you may be able to import certain information shown on your original or corrected 1099 Tax Information Statement directly from LPL Financial into the software. Specific statement information available for download includes:

- · 1099-DIV: Dividends and Distributions
- 1099-INT: Interest Income
- 1099-MISC: Miscellaneous Information, except for Line 3 (other income)
- 1099-B: Proceeds from Broker and Barter Exchange Transactions
- 1099-OID: Original Issue Discount
- 1099-R

To access your information, you will need your 8-digit LPL account number and your 11-digit alphanumeric Document ID shown on your 1099 tax information statement. The download contains the latest information available from our system, including cost basis information for covered tax lots.

You can import your tax information from LPL Financial after you receive your 1099 tax information statement. To ensure you have imported complete information for preparing your tax return, always compare downloaded information to your official forms and make any adjustments that may be necessary. To find out when your 1099 Tax Information Statement will be available, refer to the mailing schedule.

Forms 1099-Q, 5498, 5498-ESA and 2439 are unavailable for download into TurboTax and H&R Block. Please refer to the hard-copy statements you received in the mail.



# Online Access to Tax Information Statements (continued) Online Tax Statements

Providing you with Account View is one way we're committed to help you pursue your financial goals. Accessed from your computer, tablet, or smartphone, Account View provides secure, convenient, 24-hour online access to your investment account information. You can access Account View for a free download of your tax statements.

#### **Delayed Reporting**

#### **Income Reclassification Information**

Income reclassification refers to adjustments made by security issuers to amounts previously reported as dividend income.

If you hold an investment that is subject to income reclassification, your original 1099 Tax Information Statement will be mailed to you, after we receive income reclassification information and other similar adjustments from all securities held in your account, on February 3,10,17 or 24, 2023, or on March 3 or 10, 2023.

You may want to delay filing your 2022 tax returns until late March or early April to avoid refiling as you may receive one or more corrected statements with amended information. Issuers of securities may provide updated or additional information after your original statement was mailed. Although we provide the most up-to-date information on your statement, when amended information is received, we'll send you a corrected 1099 Tax Information Statement.

Investment types most likely to reclassify include:

- A real estate investment trust (REIT)
- A unit investment trust (UIT)
- A registered investment company (RIC)
- A security organized as a grantor trust
- A foreign company
- A commodity trust
- A widely held fixed investment trust (WHFIT)
- A U.S. company that has a fiscal year ending after December 31
- A mutual fund that includes real estate investments trusts (REITs), foreign securities, or municipal bonds that might be subject to alternative minimum tax (AMT)



#### **Delayed Reporting** (continued)

Collateralized Mortgage Obligations (CMOs), Collateralized Debt Obligations (CDOs), Real Estate, Mortgage Investment Conduits (REMICs), Widely Held Fixed Investment Trusts (WHFITs), and Widely Held Mortgage Trusts (WHMTs)

If you held a CMO, CDO, REMIC, WHFIT, or WHMT security in 2022, your original 1099 Tax Information Statement will be mailed to you on March 3 or 10, 2023.

You may want to delay filing your 2022 tax returns until late March or early April to avoid refiling as you may receive one or more corrected statements with amended information. Issuers of certain debt securities may not advise us of their final income status until late March or early April. Although we provide the most up-to-date information on your statement, when amended information is received, we'll send you a corrected 1099 Tax Information Statement.

#### **Preliminary Tax Statement**

For accounts that will not receive a final 1099 Consolidated Tax Statement until February 24, March 3 or March 10, you will have access to a Preliminary Tax Statement on February 17. This is a draft copy of your Tax Statement. Securities with incomplete or non-finalized tax information are listed on the Assets Awaiting Final Data page. You will not receive your preliminary tax statement in the mail and it will not be available for download into tax preparation software such as **TurboTax® and H&R Block®**; the statement is available only in Account View.

While we know you'll find this document useful, the preliminary 1099 Consolidated Tax Statement should not be considered final. The preliminary form will be watermarked with the message "Preliminary-DO NOT use for tax return." You should use your FINAL 1099 Consolidated Tax Information statement to complete your 2022 tax returns.

LPL is not responsible for reimbursement of refiling or any other fees associated with the preparation and filing of an amended tax return.

| LPL Financial  | Account  |
|--|--|
|  | Assets Awaiting Final Data   |
| 2022   |  |
| Widely Held Fixed Invest<br>mutual funds. For the ass<br>classifications should be | ecial tax reporting requirements that involve collection of data from outside sources. Most commonly, this applies to Real Estate Mortgage Investment Conduits (REMICs), ment Trusts (WHFITs), Widely Held Mortgage Trusts (WHMTs), Real Estate Investment Trusts (REITs), Unit Investment Trusts (UTS), mortgage pass through certificates and sets shown below, this information is not yet available. Where income or other distributions for these assets appear elsewhere in this statement, the amounts and tax treated as preliminary and subject to change. Further, income such as Original Issue Discount (OID) that does not yet appear in this statement will be included when details are an official tax document to you according to the delivery method that is standard for your account once all the required information has been obtained. |
| CUSIP  | Description  |
| 3136A3MV0  | FNMA 11-146EY 4.0 012542   |
| 3136ABMB6  | FNMA12-148JA 3.5 032542  |
| 3136AP3R1  | FNMA 15-65LD 3.5 012536  |
| 3136AVW21  | FNMA 17-22BG 3.5 072541  |
| 3136AVYU7  | FNMA 17-9GL 3.0 102542   |



#### **Corrected 1099 Tax Information Statements**

You may receive one or more corrected statements with amended information. In the event that additional information or amended information becomes available after your original 1099 Tax Information Statement was mailed to you, we'll send you a corrected statement.

#### **Summary of Changes from Previous to Current Statement**

To easily identify a corrected statement, a page titled "Summary of Changes from Previous to Current Statement" is included. This page highlights how the amended statement differs from your previous statement. The word CORRECTED is also shown at the top of each page of the statement. Income amounts that have changed, as well as any transactions with additional information or amended information, are denoted by the letter "C."

| LPL Financial                |                           |                                 | Account    |           |
|------------------------------|---------------------------|---------------------------------|------------|-----------|
| Sumr                         | mary of Changes from Prev | vious to Current Statement 2022 |            |           |
| 2022                         |                           |                                 | 12/21/2022 | CORRECTED |
| Statement Date               |                           | 12/14/2022                      | 12/21/2022 |           |
| Recipient's ID No.           | De .                      | XX-XXX                          | XX-XXX     | Change    |
| DIVIDENDS AND DISTRIBUTIONS  | 2022 1099-DIV*            |                                 |            |           |
| 3- Nondividend distributions |                           | 51.99                           | 151.99     | 100.00    |

# General Information About Your 2022 Tax Information Statement Taxpayer Identification Number

For your protection, only the last four digits of your Taxpayer Identification Number are shown on your statement. However, your complete Social Security Number (SSN), Employer Identification Number (EIN), or other Taxpayer Identification Number (TIN) is used to report information to the IRS and, where applicable, to state tax agencies.

#### **Separate Accounts**

You'll receive a separate tax information statement for each of your accounts.

#### **Transferred Accounts**

Your Tax Information Statement reflects business conducted with your financial representative during the time that LPL acted as the clearing agent. If you transferred an account to LPL from another financial institution during 2022, your previous firm(s) may send you one or more Form 1099s summarizing any account activity that took place before the account transfer. If applicable, please be sure to include all Form 1099s when filing your tax returns.

#### **Exempt Accounts**

Certain accounts are exempt from IRS Form 1099 reporting and backup withholding requirements. These accounts generally include C corporations, qualified retirement plans (QRPs), individual retirement accounts (IRAs), charitable organizations, foreign accounts, and most federal, state, and local government accounts. Please refer to the "Instructions for IRS Form W-9" for a complete list of exemption criteria.

#### **Nominees**

If your form 1099 includes amounts belonging to another person, you are considered a nominee recipient. You must file as the "payer" of the respective Form 1099 (DIV, INT, or OID) Copy A (with a Form 1096) to the IRS for each of the other owners as recipient(s) to show their allocable share of the income and you must furnish the respective Copy B Form(s) and amounts to each owner. A spouse is not required to file a nominee return to show amounts owned by the other spouse. Refer to the IRS publication 2022 General Instructions for Certain Information Returns.

#### **De Minimis Threshold**

If your reportable content is below the de minimis threshold of \$10 as established by regulation, we won't generate a Tax Information Statement, nor will such amounts be reported to the IRS.

#### Flexible Billing

Advisory fees charged to an IRA account and being paid through a brokerage account are shown on the Form 1099 issued for the brokerage account.

#### **Important Note**

Your 1099 Tax Information Statement (not your December statement) is the official document for tax reporting purposes. Various security issuers may provide additional information after the end of the year. Therefore, amounts shown on your monthly statement(s) may be different from amounts shown on your 1099 Tax Information Statement.



# General Information About Your 2022 Tax Information Statement (continued) Federal and State Backup Withholding

We are required to withhold federal income tax and, when applicable, state income tax from all reportable dividends, interest, and gross proceeds paid to certain U.S. persons (including trusts, partnerships, etc.). These persons are those who:

- Fail to furnish a valid Taxpayer Identification Number (TIN) or appropriate certification on IRS Form W-9
- Have been identified by the IRS as having an incorrect name or TIN
- Have an under-reporting of dividend or interest income

Federal income tax withheld is generally reported in Box 4 of Forms 1099-DIV, 1099-INT, 1099-B, 1099-MISC, and 1099-OID sections. You should include these amounts on your income tax returns as federal tax withheld. Any state income tax withheld is also reported on all 1099 forms. You should include these amounts on your income tax returns as state tax withheld.

#### **Foreign Tax Withholding**

The amount of any foreign withholding appears within various detail sections. The country code appears as a suffix to the transaction type description. You should include these amounts on your income tax returns as foreign tax withheld.

#### **State Tax Withheld**

The amount of any state backup withholding appears in the State Tax Withheld section of your summary pages. Details appear on the income detail and state tax withholding pages. You should include these amounts on your income tax returns as state tax withheld.

#### **State Reporting**

Certain states require brokers who withhold federal backup withholding tax from a resident of these states to additionally withhold state tax on certain reportable payments such as:

- Proceeds from broker and barter exchange transactions (1099-B Box 1d)
- Substitute payments in lieu of dividends or interest (1099-MISC Box 8)
- Capital gain distributions from RICs or REITs (1099-DIV Box 2a)

For tax year 2022, states that require backup withholding are California – 7%; Maine – 5%; and Vermont – 7.2%. Brokers are also required to remit backup withholding for accounts with a missing TIN or an invalid TIN, or who fail to certify exemption status with their state of residence. For example, California residents are subject to California backup withholding on payments from in-state and out-of-state sources. If California state backup withholding was applied to your account, the total tax payment will be reported to you on both your 1099s and on California Form 592-B. The individual state withholding transactions that make up the totals listed on Form 592-B are found throughout the income detail pages of your Tax Information Statement, which show the sources of the withholding payments.



# General Information About Your 2022 Tax Information Statement (continued) State Reporting (continued)

If state backup withholding was applied to your account, the total tax withheld is shown in the State Tax Withheld section on the second summary page of your 1099 Tax Information Statement. This section summarizes any state backup withholding that occurred on various types of income. These details appear in both the income detail schedules and on the state tax withholding schedule. The detailed state tax withholding section contains the originating form, jurisdiction, and state ID. You should include these amounts on your income tax return as state tax withheld.

#### **Combined Federal/State Filing Program**

Please note that any original and corrected 1099 information transmitted to the IRS will continue to be forwarded by the IRS to states that participate in the Combined Federal/State Filing (CF/SF) Program. These information returns include 1099- DIV, 1099-INT, 1099-MISC, 1099-OID, 1099-R, and 5498.

# Reporting of Foreign Financial Assets Foreign Tax Credit

The IRS has eliminated the requirement for mutual funds to report foreign source income and foreign tax on a country-by-country basis. You can choose whether to take the amount of any qualified foreign taxes paid or accrued during the year as a foreign tax credit or as an itemized deduction. This choice can be changed each year. In most cases, if you choose the foreign tax credit, you must complete Form 1116 and attach it to your U.S. tax return. However, you may qualify for the exception that allows you to claim the credit without using Form 1116. For additional information, refer to the IRS Publication 514 – Foreign Tax Credit for Individuals.

#### Foreign Account Tax Compliance Act (FATCA) Filing Requirement

If the FATCA filing requirement box is checked on Form 1099, we are reporting to satisfy the chapter 4 account reporting requirement. You also may have a filing requirement. Refer to the Instructions for IRS Form 8938.

FATCA was enacted in 2010 by Congress to target non-compliance by U.S. taxpayers using foreign accounts. FATCA requires foreign financial institutions (FFIs) to report to the IRS information about financial accounts held by U.S. taxpayers, or by foreign entities in which U.S. taxpayers hold a substantial ownership interest. In addition, U.S. citizens, U.S. individual residents, and a very limited number of nonresident individuals who own certain foreign financial accounts or other offshore assets (specified foreign financial assets) must report those assets. If you held specified foreign financial assets or other offshore assets, such as foreign stock or other securities issued by a foreign source, that have an aggregate value exceeding \$50,000 in 2022, you'll need to report information about those assets on IRS Form 8938. This form must be attached to your 2022 income tax return. Higher reporting thresholds apply if you file a joint tax return or if you reside outside the United States.



#### Reporting of Foreign Financial Assets (continued)

Foreign Account Tax Compliance Act (FATCA) Filing Requirement (continued)

This does not apply to any foreign securities you custody at LPL, but this information may be pertinent if you hold these specified securities outside of your account.

Filing Form 8938 will not relieve you of the requirement to report foreign financial accounts on FinCen Form 114 - Report of Foreign Bank and Financial Accounts (FBAR) (formerly TD F 90-22.1), if you are otherwise required to file it. For more information, please contact your tax advisor.

# **Cost Basis Reporting Overview Background**

The Energy Improvement and Extension Act of 2008 amended the Internal Revenue Code Section 6045 to mandate that brokers report a customer's adjusted cost basis and holding period when reporting a customer's sale of a covered security. A covered security is one that is subject to cost basis reporting requirements if it's acquired after its effective date. A noncovered security is one that was acquired prior to its effective date.

#### **Covered Securities**

| <b>Effective Date</b>    | Covered Securities   |
|--------------------------|--|
| Phase 1: January 1, 2011 | <ul> <li>Stock in a corporation, including real estate investment trusts (REITs),<br/>American depository receipts (ADRs), some exchange-traded funds<br/>(ETFs), and exchange-traded notes (ETNs) acquired on or after<br/>January 1, 2011</li> </ul>                     |
| Phase 2: January 1, 2012 | <ul> <li>Mutual fund shares acquired on or after January 1, 2012</li> <li>Stock in a corporation purchased through a dividend reinvestment plan (DRPs) acquired on or after January 1, 2012</li> <li>Remaining ETFs acquired on or after January 1, 2012</li> </ul>        |
| Phase 3: January 1, 2014 | <ul> <li>Less complex debt securities, including fixed-rate bonds, original</li> <li>issue discount(OID) bonds, and zero coupon bonds acquired on or</li> <li>after January 1, 2014</li> <li>Options, rights, and warrants acquired on or after January 1, 2014</li> </ul> |
| Phase 4: January 1, 2016 | <ul> <li>Complex debt securities, such as bonds with more than one rate,</li> <li>convertible bonds, stripped bonds or coupons, payment-in-kind</li> <li>bonds, some private issues, physical certificates, etc., acquired on or</li> <li>after January 1, 2016</li> </ul> |

#### **Noncovered Securities**

- Securities acquired prior to the effective dates listed above
- Restricted stock granted by an employer
- Short-term debt instruments
- Debt instruments with principal subject to acceleration
- Mortgage-backed securities such as REMICs and FNMA, GNMA, FHLMC agency pass-through



#### **Cost Basis Elections**

#### **Fixed Income Elections**

If fixed income accounting method elections for the 2022 tax year were not provided to us on or before December 9, 2022, it is assumed you have made or intend to make the following default elections with the IRS:

- <u>Have</u> elected to amortize bond premium on all taxable debt instruments (Code section 171 and regulation 1.171.4)
- <u>Have not</u> elected to currently recognize market discount as income (Code section 1278(b))
- <u>Have</u> elected to accrue market discount using a constant yield method (Code section 1276(b)(2))

Contact your financial advisor to request a Fixed Income Elections form.

#### **Average Cost**

If you have not elected the average cost accounting method, realized gains and losses are computed using the individual tax lot accounting method. We offer the average cost accounting method for covered mutual funds and for covered equity positions that have been acquired in connection with a dividend reinvestment plan (DRP). Contact your financial professional to request an Average Cost Election form.

#### **Tax Lot Relief Method**

If a tax lot relief method has not been elected for your account and you have sold less than your entire position in a security, brokers must compute and report your adjusted basis using the default tax lot relief method of first-in, first-out (FIFO). We offer a total of eight tax lot relief methods.

#### **Specific Identification**

If you did not indicate specific shares to sell prior to the trade settlement date, shares have been deducted using the tax lot relief method established for your account. We offer clients the opportunity to identify or change specific tax lots to close through the trade settlement date.

# Cost Basis Reporting on Your 1099-B Reporting Requirements

Upon the sale or redemption of a covered security, in addition to the requirement to report gross proceeds from the sale, brokers are also required to report to you and to the IRS on Form 1099-B, the adjusted cost basis of the security and whether any gain or loss from the transaction is short- or long-term.



#### Cost Basis Reporting on Your 1099-B (continued)

#### Forms Filed by Brokers per Transaction

The IRS requires that each of the sales described below be reported on a separate Form 1099-B, even if all three types were sold in a single sale transaction:

- Covered securities with short-term gain or loss
- Covered securities with long-term gain or loss
- Noncovered securities with short-term gain or loss
- Noncovered securities with long-term gain or loss
- Noncovered securities with undetermined-term

Sale transactions presented in a rolled-up format using a five-category method, in which your sale trades will be broken out and sub-totaled by:

- · Covered securities with short-term gain or loss for which the cost basis is reported to the IRS
- Noncovered securities with short-term gain or loss for which the cost basis is not reported to the IRS
- Covered securities with long-term gain or loss for which the cost basis is reported to the IRS.
- Noncovered securities with long-term gain or loss for which the cost basis is not reported to the IRS
- Securities with an Undetermined Basis or Holding Period for which the cost basis is not reported to the IRS

Each category listed above will be reported to you and to the IRS on a separate Form 1099-B. For a single sale transaction comprised of blocks of shares with multiple acquisition dates, the word "Various" is shown in the Date Acquired column.

When available, noncovered cost basis information we have on file is shown on your Form 1099-B. Cost basis information for noncovered securities is for informational purposes only and is shown to assist you with preparing your IRS Form 8949.

#### **Average Cost**

You may elect to average the cost basis of covered mutual fund securities and covered equity securities that have been acquired in connection with a dividend reinvestment plan (DRP). When elected, the adjusted cost basis of covered shares includes any dividends and capital gain distributions that were reinvested. An average unit cost of each share is computed by dividing the adjusted cost basis by the quantity of shares held. Average unit cost is used to determine the adjusted cost of shares that are sold or otherwise disposed. Shares are disposed based upon the tax lot relief method you've elected for your account. If a tax lot relief method has not been elected for your account, shares are disposed of using the default tax lot relief method of first-in, first-out (FIFO).

- If you elect to average the basis of mutual fund shares and equity dividend reinvestment plan shares, you're required to compute separate averages for shares held in different accounts.
- You're permitted to average the basis of mutual fund shares in one account, and not average them in another.
- Bifurcation: You're required to compute separate averages for shares that are covered securities and for shares that are noncovered securities.



# Cost Basis Reporting on Your 1099-B (continued) Short Sales

The IRS requires brokers to report the sales of securities in the tax year in which the short sale is closed. Therefore, we will not report short sales opened in 2022 for the 2022 tax year if the short sale remains open on January 1, 2023. If the short sale was opened in a previous year and closed in 2022, we will report the short sale for 2022.

On your Form 1099-B, the following will be reported for each security sold to open the short sale:

- Box 1c: The settlement date of when the security was delivered to close the short sale
- Box 1b: The trade date of when the security was delivered to close the short sale
- Box 1e: The adjusted basis of the security delivered to close the short sale
- Short- or long-term is based on the date shown in Box 1b

Each short sale will generally be reported as a single 1099-B transaction. However, if the short sale falls into any of the scenarios outlined below, we will follow the five-category method described earlier in this manual and report up to three 1099-Bs to the IRS per short sale.

- · There is both short- and long-term gain or loss reported for the short sale
- The securities delivered to close the short sale include both covered and noncovered securities

As a general rule, you determine whether you have short- or long-term gain or loss on a short sale by the amount of time you actually hold the security that is eventually purchased and delivered back to the broker to close it. For more information, refer to the Short-Term or Long-Term Capital Gain or Loss section of IRS Publication 550 – Investment Income and Expenses.

In addition, if backup withholding was taken from the gross proceeds when a short sale was opened during a previous tax year, there will be a separation in the reporting of withholding and the reporting of proceeds. Withholding would have been reported to you and to the IRS in the previous tax year from which the short sale was opened. The capital gain or loss incurred from closing the short position would be reported to you and to the IRS in the tax year when the position is closed.

#### **Compensatory Options (Employee Stock Options)**

Brokers are not permitted to adjust basis by the amount of the compensation component to account for the exercise of a compensatory option that is granted or acquired on or after January 1, 2014. The cost basis value on Form 1099-B reflects only the strike price paid for the stock; the compensation component is not included. After the sales of shares, the broker reports your actual gain or loss on Form 1099-B, while the employer reports the excess of fair market value over option price as income on your employee income statement. To avoid double taxation on the compensation component, you must make the appropriate adjustment to your cost basis on IRS Form 8949.



#### Cost Basis Reporting on Your 1099-B (continued)

#### **Cash Settled Options**

Cash settled options contracts are included on Form 1099-B. If the closing transaction, including expiration, is for a written option, the requirements for reporting are different than a traditional sale or even the closing of a short sale. For these closing transactions, the reported proceeds are the net of the proceeds received at opening and the cost to close. This is specified in §1.6045-1(m)(4)(ii): "...For a written option, a broker must report as proceeds the premium received decreased by any amounts paid on the option and report \$0 as the basis of the option..." This means the amount reported as proceeds can be negative and the 1099-B instructions address this by noting, "...Show a loss, such as one from a closing transaction on a written option or forward contract, as a negative amount by enclosing it in parentheses."

#### **Wash Sales**

When you sell stock or securities at a loss, the IRS allows you to deduct the loss from your taxable income or other capital gains you might have. The exception to this allowance is a wash sale, which occurs after you sell or trade stock or securities at a loss and, within 30 days prior to or within 30 days after the date of sale, you:

- · Buy substantially identical stock or securities
- Acquire substantially identical stock or securities in a fully taxable trade
- Acquire a contract or option to buy substantially identical stock or securities
- Acquire substantially identical stock within another account

When a wash sale occurs, the loss is deferred until you sell the replacement shares. You cannot deduct losses for the current tax year from sales or trades of stock or securities in a wash sale. We will add the deferred loss amount to the cost basis of the replacement shares. This adjustment postpones the loss deduction until you sell the replacement shares. Your holding period for the replacement shares includes the holding period of the shares where loss was deferred.

The IRS requires brokers to monitor and report wash sales only for identical (the same CUSIP number) security transactions that occur in a single account. We are not required to track replacement shares of substantially identical securities or security transactions occurring in another LPL account, or within an account held with another financial institution. Taxpayers are required to monitor wash sales across all accounts, including those across institutions or among spousal accounts (when filing jointly), and to comply with requirements to compute wash sales under IRS regulations.

The IRS requires that we report any losses deferred by wash sale on your Form 1099-B, only if both the sale and purchase transactions occur in the same account and under the same security CUSIP number. However, as the taxpayer, you must still adhere to the wash sale rules if the sale and purchase transactions occur in the same or different accounts.



# Cost Basis Reporting on Your 1099-B (continued) Transferred Securities

For securities that were transferred into your LPL account, cost basis information may or may not be furnished by your former financial institution. Your former financial institution is obligated to furnish cost basis information only for covered securities acquired on or after the regulatory effective date for the security type. If cost basis information is not received, or if incomplete cost basis information is received, we will treat the security as noncovered. We will file a corrected 1099-B if completed or amended cost basis information is received for covered securities. A corrected 1099-B will not be issued if completed or amended cost basis information is received for noncovered securities, or if completed or amended cost basis information is received by LPL more than three years after filing the original 1099-B.

#### **Corporate Actions**

A corporate action event generally results in a material change to the adjusted cost basis of a security. In order for LPL to apply adjustments to cost basis, a complete and final opinion of U.S. tax implications is required. This opinion describes the quantitative effect of the corporate action event on the security's cost basis. We are required to adjust the cost basis of covered securities based on the issuer's final opinion. IRS regulations require security issuers to provide shareholders with the applicable U.S. tax implications necessary to adjust their cost basis information, or to post their final opinion on their website within 45 days from the effective date of the corporate action event. Shares received in a corporate action event where the security issuer did not provide a complete and final opinion of U.S. tax implications will result in tax lots without a cost basis. After a corporate action event, cost basis information may temporarily display as N/A. After obtaining a complete and final opinion of U.S. tax implications, cost basis information is typically updated within 60 days after the effective date of the corporate action event.

For partially taxable mergers where a loss cannot be recognized, if you received both cash (also known as "cash boot") and stock, the IRS requires us to report your adjusted cost basis on Form 1099-B. box 1e. Your adjusted cost basis is the difference between the fair market value of your new shares and the original purchase cost of your old shares. The cash boot is reported on 1099-B, Box 1d.

Example: In February, John buys 100 shares of covered stock in ABC Corporation for \$5,000. In December, ABC Corporation merges with DEF Corporation. The merger is taxable only to the extent of cash boot received. John receives 100 shares of DEF stock with a value of \$4,700 and \$800 cash boot in exchange for his ABC stock. John's resulting basis in the DEF stock is \$4,700. He reports the \$800 cash boot shown in Box 1d; and, to reflect the net reduction in basis from \$5,000 (for the ABC stock) to \$4,700 (for the DEF stock), he also reports the \$300 shown in Box 1e.

For a fully taxable merger, or a merger where you may recognize either a gain or a loss, your proceeds shown in Box 1d will include both the cash boot and the fair market value of the new shares you received.



#### Cost Basis Reporting on Your 1099-B (continued)

#### **Corporate Actions** (continued)

Securities acquired through corporate actions—such as a stock dividend, stock split, reorganization, redemption, stock conversion, recapitalization, corporate division, or other similar action—are considered covered securities if the basis of the acquired security is determined from the basis of a covered security. Securities are considered noncovered if the basis of the acquired security is determined from the basis of a noncovered security.

#### **C** and **S** Corporations

IRS regulations require brokers to report sales of covered securities that were acquired by an S Corporation. This includes reporting the adjusted basis for corporate mergers, as well as any wash sale transactions. S corporations are also subject to backup withholding if W-9 requirements are not satisfied.

These requirements apply only to S Corporations. If you haven't done so already, you must notify us if you are a if you are a C Corporation by submitting an IRS Form W-9, or we will be required to classify you as an S Corporation by default.

If you are an LLC, you may need to check with your tax advisor whether you are filing as a partnership, a single-member LLC, an S Corporation, or C Corporation to determine whether these requirements apply to you.

An account registered to a C or S Corporation can produce up to two statements, a Tax Information Statement which shows information that is reported to the IRS, and a Income Summary Statement which shows information that is not reported to the IRS.

The Tax Information Statement is produced for both C and S corporation accounts when the account has federal, state, or foreign withholding. Transactions with withholding as well as the withholding itself are federally reportable. For S Corporation accounts, in addition to reportable withholding, the sale of a covered security is also federally reportable.

An Income Summary Statement (also referred to as a Courtesy 1099) is produced by default for all S Corporation accounts. For C Corporation accounts that do not have withholding and for all other account types that do not produce a 1099, an Income Summary Statement is created only when the account is set up for courtesy reporting.

#### **Fixed Income Elections**

Per IRS regulations, upon the sale or redemption of a covered debt instrument, we're required to report cost basis for certain debt instruments purchased on or after January 1, 2014, to you and to the IRS on Form 1099-B.

These regulations include broker support for a taxpayer's fixed income accounting methods. These elective accounting methods pertain to covered debt instruments acquired by a taxpayer with market discount, bond premium, or acquisition premium; and, affects adjustments to the cost basis of covered debt instruments and taxable income amounts reported to the IRS on Forms 1099-INT and 1099-OID. For more information, refer to IRS T.D. 9616.



#### **Tax Information Statement**

The sample tax statements included in this Tax Form User Manual are examples. Certain categories of transactions in this manual may not pertain to your account. You'll receive 1099 statements only for those types of income received in your account during 2022.

Your Tax Information Statement begins with a two-page summary of important tax information. Certain categories of transactions included in the summary may not pertain to your account. Information furnished to the IRS is denoted with an asterisk (\*). Other information included in the summary is not furnished to the IRS and may be helpful with preparing your tax return. The details of each transaction used for summary totals are shown after the summary pages in their respective Details section of the 1099 Tax Information Statement.

Examples of these summaries are illustrated below.

| TI LP  | L Financial  | Tax<br>Accou  | Information<br>unt   | Statement Dat<br>Document ID:  | te:  | 2022  |
|--|--|---|--|--|--|---|
| 1055 LPL Way<br>Fort Mill, SC 2  |  | 27.7  |  |  |  |   |
| T OIT WIIII, OO 2  | 37.13  | -   |  |  |  |   |
|  |  |   |  |  |  |   |
|  |  |   |  |  |  |   |
|  |  |   |  |  |  |   |
| PAYER'S TIN  |  | RECIPIENT'S TIN: XX-X   |  |  |  |   |
|  | ng requirement (see instructions)  |   | ry Information   |  |  |   |
|  | S AND DISTRIBUTIONS 2022 1099-E  |   |  | EOUS INFORMATI   | ON 2022 1099-MIS   |   |
| 1a- Total ordin<br>1b- Qualified o   | nary dividends (includes lines 1b, 5, 2e)  | 4,382.95<br>3.358.31  | 2- Royalties<br>3- Other incom   | Φ.   |  | 1,387.00<br>604.99  |
|  | al gain distributions (includes lines 2b, 2c, 2d, 2f)  |   |  | ome tax withheld   |  | 0.00  |
| 2b- Unrecaptu  | red Section 1250 gain  | 26.27   | 8- Substitute pa   | ayments in lieu of dividend  | ds or interest   | 290.00  |
| 2c- Section 12   |  | 621.00  |  | 141  |  |   |
| 2d- Collectible  | s (28%) gain<br>07 ordinary dividends  | 0.00<br>0.00  | SECTION 125  | 6 CONTRACTS  | 2022 1099-B*   | OMB No. 1545-071:   |
|  | 77 capital gain  | 0.00  |  | s) realized in 2022 on clos  |  | -110.00   |
|  | nd distributions   | 51.99   |  | profit or (loss) on open cor   |  | -545.00   |
|  | come tax withheld  | 0.00  |  | profit or (loss) on open cor<br>rofit or (loss) on contracts   |  | 545.00<br>980.00  |
| 6- Investmen   | 99A dividends<br>t expenses  | 84.29<br>0.00   |  |  |  |   |
|  | ountry or US possession: See detail 7- Foreign   |   | If applicable.   | proceeds from sale trans-  | actions appear summarize   |   |
| o- i oreigii co  |  | tax paid. 31.03   |  |  |  | d below and are   |
| 9- Cash liqui  | dation distributions   | 0.00  | detailed in su   | bsequent sections of this  | document.  |   |
| 9- Cash liquid<br>10- Noncash I  | dation distributions iquidation distributions  | 0.00<br>0.00  |  | ibsequent sections of this<br>formation and is being for   | document.<br>urnished to the Internal F  | Revenue Service.  |
| 9- Cash liqui<br>10- Noncash I<br>12- Exempt-in  | dation distributions<br>iquidation distributions<br>terest dividends (includes line 13)  | 0.00<br>0.00<br>380.90  | detailed in su<br>* This is important tax inf  | ibsequent sections of this<br>formation and is being for<br>a return, a negligence   | document.<br>urnished to the Internal F<br>penalty or other sanctio  | Revenue Service.<br>on may be imposed or  |
| 9- Cash liqui<br>10- Noncash I<br>12- Exempt-in<br>13- Specified   | dation distributions iquidation distributions  | 0.00<br>0.00<br>380.90<br>51.56   | detailed in su<br>* This is important tax inf<br>If you are required to file<br>you if this income is taxa   | ibsequent sections of this<br>formation and is being for<br>a return, a negligence   | document.<br>urnished to the Internal F<br>penalty or other sanctio  | Revenue Service.<br>on may be imposed or  |
| 9- Cash liqui<br>10- Noncash I<br>12- Exempt-in<br>13- Specified<br>SUMMARY<br>Refer to the 1099   | dation distributions<br>quidation distributions<br>terest dividends (includes line 13)<br>private activity bond interest dividends (AMT)<br>OF PROCEEDS, GAINS & LOSSES, AI<br>8-8 and Proceeds not reported to the IRS pages to ensure  | . 0.00<br>0.00<br>380,90<br>51,56<br>DJUSTMENTS AND WIT   | detailed in su This is important tax inf If you are required to file you if this income is taxa  THHOLDING and to determine the correct gains  | bsequent sections of this formation and is being for a return, a negligence ble and the IRS determines and losses. The amounts sh  | document. urnished to the Internal F penalty or other sanctiones that it has not been r own below are for information  | Revenue Service. on may be imposed or reported.   |
| 9- Cash liqui<br>10- Noncash I<br>12- Exempt-in<br>13- Specified I<br>SUMMARY  | dation distributions quidation distributions terest dividends (includes line 13) private activity bond interest dividends (AMT)  OF PROCEEDS, GAINS & LOSSES, AI   | 0.00<br>0.00<br>380.90<br>51.56<br>DJUSTMENTS AND WI  | detailed in su This is important tax inf If you are required to file you if this income is taxa  THHOLDING and to determine the correct gains  | bsequent sections of this formation and is being for a return, a negligence ble and the IRS determines and losses. The amounts sh  | document.<br>urnished to the Internal F<br>penalty or other sanctiones that it has not been r  | Revenue Service. on may be imposed or reported.   |
| 9- Cash liqui<br>10- Noncash I<br>12- Exempt-in<br>13- Specified I<br>SUMMARY<br>Refer to the 1099<br>Term                                     | dation distributions (quidation distributions) terest dividends (includes line 13) private activity bond interest dividends (AMT)  OF PROCEEDS, GAINS & LOSSES, AI Les and Proceeds not reported to the IRS pages to ensure Form 8949 type  A (basis reported to the IRS)  | 0.00<br>0.00<br>380.90<br>51.56<br>DJUSTMENTS AND WIT<br>that you consider all relevant items<br>Proceeds   | This is important tax infill from the second of the second | bsequent sections of this formation and is being fit a return, a negligence ble and the IRS determines and losses. The amounts sh. Market discount Wa  | document. urnished to the Internal F penalty or other sanctiones that it has not been r rown below are for information sh sale loss disallowed 1,548.50  | Revenue Service. on may be imposed or reported.  al purposes.  Net gain or loss(-)  -1,648.04   |
| 9- Cash liquid 10- Noncash I 12- Exempt-in 13- Specified I SUMMARY Refer to the 1099 Term  Short Short   | dation distributions<br>quidation distributions<br>terest dividends (includes line 13)<br>or PROCEEDS, GAINS & LOSSES, AI<br>-B and Proceeds not reported to the IRS pages to ensure<br>Form 8949 type<br>A (basis reported to the IRS)<br>B (basis not reported to the IRS)   | 0.00<br>0.00<br>380.90<br>51.56<br>DJUSTMENTS AND WI<br>that you consider all relevant items<br>Proceeds<br>18,875.36<br>11,213.40  | detailed in su This is important tax int If you are required to file you if this income is taxa FHHOLDING and to determine the correct gains Cost basis  22,071.90 10,871.60   | ibsequent sections of this footnets are turn, a negligence ble and the IRS determines and losses. The amounts st. Market discount Wa 0.00 0.00   | document. urnished to the Internal F penalty or other sanctiones that it has not been r own below are for information sh sale loss disallowed 1,548.50 0.00  | Revenue Service. on may be imposed or reported.  lal purposes.  Net gain or loss(-)  -1,648.04 341.80   |
| 9- Cash liqui<br>10- Noncash I<br>12- Exempt-in<br>13- Specified I<br>SUMMARY<br>Refer to the 1099<br>Term                                     | dation distributions<br>quidation distributions<br>(quidation distributions<br>terest dividends (includes line 13)<br>or FROCEEDS, GAINS & LOSSES, AI<br>Be and Proceeds not reported to the IRS pages to ensure<br>Form 8949 type  A (basis reported to the IRS)<br>B (basis not reported to the IRS)<br>C (Form 1099-B not received)   | 0.00<br>0.00<br>380.90<br>51.56<br>DJUSTMENTS AND WIT<br>that you consider all relevant items<br>Proceeds<br>18,875.36<br>11,213.40<br>0.00   | This is important tax infi you are required to file you if this income is taxa HHOLDING a and to determine the correct gainst Cost basis  22,071,90 10,871.60 0.00   | ibsequent sections of this formation and is being fit a return, a negligence ble and the IRS determine and losses. The amounts st. Market discount Wa 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00  | document urmished to the Internal F penalty or other sanction es that it has not been r own below are for information sh sale loss disallowed  1,548.50 0.00 0.00  | Revenue Service. on may be imposed or reported.  leal purposes.  Net gain or loss(-)  -1,648.04 341.80 0.00   |
| 9- Cash liqui<br>10- Noncash I<br>12- Exempt-in<br>13- Specified  <br>SUMMARY<br>Refer to the 1099<br>Term<br>Short<br>Short<br>Short          | dation distributions (quidation distributions) (quidation distributions) (quidation distributions) (the state of dividends (includes line 13) (of PROCEEDS, GAINS & LOSSES, AI Be and Proceeds not reported to the IRS pages to ensure Form 8949 type  A (basis reported to the IRS) B (basis not reported to the IRS) C (Form 1099-B not received) Total Short-term   | 0.00<br>0.00<br>380.90<br>51.56<br>DJUSTMENTS AND WIT<br>that you consider all relevant items<br>Proceeds<br>18,875.36<br>11,213.40<br>0.00<br>30,088.76  | detailed in si. This is important tax inf If you are required to file you if this income is taxa EHHOLDING a and to determine the correct gains Cost basis  22,071.90 10,871.60 0.00 32,943.50   | ibsequent sections of this formation and is being fit a return, a negligence ble and the IRS determit is and losses. The amounts sh. Market discount Wa 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00   | document urnished to the Internal F penalty or other sanctio nes that it has not been r www below are for information sh sale loss disallowed 1,548.50 0.00 1,548.50   | Revenue Service. on may be imposed or reported.  Net gain or loss(-)  -1,648.04 341.80 0.00 -1,306.24   |
| 9- Cash liqui 10- Noncash I 2- Exempt-in 13- Specified   SUMMARY Refer to the 1099 Term Short Short Short Long                                 | dation distributions  quidation distributions  terest dividends (includes line 13)  or exact dividends (includes line 13)  or exact dividends (and therest dividends (AMT)  OF PROCEEDS, GAINS & LOSSES, AI  B and Proceeds not reported to the IRS pages to ensure  Form 8949 type  A (basis reported to the IRS)  B (basis not reported to the IRS)  C (Form 1099-B not received)  Total Short-term  D (basis reported to IRS)   | 0.00 380.90 51.56  DJUSTMENTS AND WI  that you consider all relevant items Proceeds 18,875.36 11,213.40 0.00 30,088.76 68,984.92  | detailed in su. This is important tax inf if you are required to file you if this income is taxa FHHOLDING and to determine the correct gainst Cost basis  22,071,90 10,871.60 0.00 32,943.50 52,312.48  | ibsequent sections of this formation and is being fit a return, a negligence ble and the IRS determit is and losses. The amounts sh. Market discount Wa 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0   | document urnished to the Internal F penalty or other sanctiones that it has not been r iown below are for information sh sale loss disallowed  1,548.50 0.00 1,548.50 0.00                                     | Revenue Service. on may be imposed or reported.  al purposes.  Net gain or loss(-)  -1,648,04  341.80  0.00  -1,306.24  16,672.44                             |
| 9- Cash liqui<br>10- Noncash I<br>12- Exempt-in<br>13- Specified  <br>SUMMARY<br>Refer to the 1099<br>Term<br>Short<br>Short<br>Short          | dation distributions (quidation distributions) (quidation distributions) (quidation distributions) (the state of dividends (includes line 13) (of PROCEEDS, GAINS & LOSSES, AI Be and Proceeds not reported to the IRS pages to ensure Form 8949 type  A (basis reported to the IRS) B (basis not reported to the IRS) C (Form 1099-B not received) Total Short-term   | 0.00<br>0.00<br>380.90<br>51.56<br>DJUSTMENTS AND WIT<br>that you consider all relevant items<br>Proceeds<br>18,875.36<br>11,213.40<br>0.00<br>30,088.76  | detailed in si. This is important tax inf If you are required to file you if this income is taxa EHHOLDING a and to determine the correct gains Cost basis  22,071.90 10,871.60 0.00 32,943.50   | ibsequent sections of this formation and is being fit a return, a negligence ble and the IRS determit is and losses. The amounts sh. Market discount Wa 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00   | document urnished to the Internal F penalty or other sanctio nes that it has not been r www below are for information sh sale loss disallowed 1,548.50 0.00 1,548.50   | Revenue Service. on may be imposed or reported.  Net gain or loss(-)  -1,648.04 341.80 0.00 -1,306.24   |
| 9- Cash liqui 10- Noncash I 2- Exempt-in 13- Specified   SUMMARY Refer to the 1099 Term Short Short Short Long Long                            | dation distributions  quidation distributions  (quidation distributions  terest dividends (includes line 13)  of PROCEEDS, GAINS & LOSSES, AI  B and Proceeds not reported to the IRS pages to ensure  Form 8949 type  A (basis reported to the IRS)  B (basis not reported to the IRS)  C (Form 1999-B not received)  Total Short-term  D (basis reported to the IRS)  E (basis not reported to the IRS)  | 0.00<br>0.00<br>380.90<br>51.56<br>DJUSTMENTS AND WIT<br>that you consider all relevant items<br>Proceeds<br>18,875.36<br>11,213.40<br>0.00<br>30,088.76<br>68,984.92<br>120,598.17   | defailed in su This is important tax inf If you are required to file you if this income is taxa THHOLDING a and to determine the correct gains Cost basis  22,071.90 10,871.60 0.00 32,943.50 52,312.48 100,476.20   | ibsequent sections of this formation and is being fit a return, a negligence ble and the IRS determits and losses. The amounts st. Market discount Wa 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0   | document urnished to the Internal F penalty or other sanctiones that it has not been r lown below are for information sh sale loss disallowed 1,548.50 0.00 1,548.50 0.00 0.00 0.00                            | Revenue Service. on may be imposed or reported.  al purposes.  Net gain or loss(-)  -1,648.04  341.80  0.00  -1,306.24  16,672.44  20,121.97                  |
| 9- Cash liqui 10- Noncash I 12- Exempt-in 13- Specified   SUMMARY Refer to the 1099 Term Short Short Short Long Long                           | dation distributions  quidation distributions  (quidation distributions)  terest dividends (includes line 13)  of PROCEEDS, GAINS & LOSSES, AI  B and Proceeds not reported to the IRS pages to ensure  Form 8949 type  A (basis reported to the IRS)  B (basis not reported to the IRS)  C (Form 1099-B not received)  Total Short-term  D (basis reported to the IRS)  E (basis not reported to the IRS)  F (Form 1099-B not received)  Total Long-term  B or E (basis not reported to the IRS)  | 0.00<br>0.00<br>380.90<br>51,56<br>DJUSTMENTS AND WIT<br>that you consider all relevant items<br>Proceeds<br>18,875.36<br>11,213.40<br>0.00<br>30,088.76<br>68,984.92<br>120,598.17<br>0.00   | defailed in si. This is important tax inflir you are required to file you if this income is taxa  HHOLDING and to determine the correct gains  Cost basis  22,071.90 10,871.60 0.00 32,943.50 52,312.48 100,476.20 0.00 152,788.68 0.00  | ibsequent sections of this formation and is being fit a return, a negligence ble and the IRS determits and losses. The amounts shadeled the IRS determit was and losses. The amounts shadeled the IRS determit was and losses. The amounts shadeled the IRS determit was and losses. The amounts shadeled the IRS determited was a considered to the IRS determined | document urnished to the Internal F penalty or other sanctiones that it has not been r lown below are for information sh sale loss disallowed  1,548.50 0.00 0.00 1,548.50 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00  | Revenue Service. on may be imposed of reported.  **Net gain or loss(-)**  -1,648.04 341.80 0.00 -1,306.24 16,672.44 20,121.97 0.00 36,794.41 0.00             |
| 9- Cash liqui 10- Noncash I 2- Exempt-in 13- Specified   SUMMARY Refer to the 1099 Term Short Short Short Long Long Long                       | dation distributions (quidation distributions (quidation distributions) terest dividends (includes line 13) private activity bond interest dividends (AMT)  OF PROCEEDS, GAINS & LOSSES, AI Be and Proceeds not reported to the IRS pages to ensure Form 8949 type  A (basis reported to the IRS) B (basis not reported to the IRS) C (Form 1099-B not received)  Total Short-term D (basis reported to the IRS) E (basis not reported to the IRS) F (Form 1099-B not received)  Total Long-term B or E (basis not reported to the IRS) C or F (Form 1099-B not received)                          | 0.00<br>0.00<br>380.90<br>51.56<br>DJUSTMENTS AND WIT<br>that you consider all relevant items<br>Proceeds<br>18.875.36<br>11.213.40<br>0.00<br>30.088.76<br>68.984.92<br>120.598.17<br>0.00<br>189,583.09<br>5,945.90<br>0.00             | detailed in six This is important tax inf If you are required to file you if this income is taxa EHHOLDING and to determine the correct gains Cost basis  22,071.90 10,871.60 0.00 32,943.50 52,312.48 100,476.20 0.00 152,788.68 0.00 0.00  | ibsequent sections of this formation and is being fit a return, a negligence ble and the IRS determit is and losses. The amounts shift Market discount Wa 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0   | document urnished to the Internal F penalty or other sanctiones that it has not been r wown below are for information sh sale loss disallowed 1,548.50 0.00 0.00 1,548.50 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00   | Revenue Service. on may be imposed or reported.  **Net gain or loss(-)*  -1,648.04 -341.80 -0.00 -1,306.24 -16,672.44 -20,121.97 -0.00 -36,794.41 -0.00 -0.00 |
| 9- Cash liqui 10- Noncash I 10- Exempt-in 13- Specified   SUMMARY Refer to the 1095 Term Short Short Long Long Long Undetermined               | dation distributions  quidation distributions  (quidation distributions)  terest dividends (includes line 13)  of PROCEEDS, GAINS & LOSSES, AI  B and Proceeds not reported to the IRS pages to ensure  Form 8949 type  A (basis reported to the IRS)  B (basis not reported to the IRS)  C (Form 1099-B not received)  Total Short-term  D (basis reported to the IRS)  E (basis not reported to the IRS)  F (Form 1099-B not received)  Total Long-term  B or E (basis not reported to the IRS)  | 0.00<br>0.00<br>380.90<br>51.56<br>DJUSTMENTS AND WIT<br>that you consider all relevant items<br>Proceeds<br>18,875.36<br>11,213.40<br>0.00<br>30,088.76<br>68,984.92<br>120,598.17<br>0.00<br>189,583.09<br>5,945.90                     | defailed in si. This is important tax inflir you are required to file you if this income is taxa  HHOLDING and to determine the correct gains  Cost basis  22,071.90 10,871.60 0.00 32,943.50 52,312.48 100,476.20 0.00 152,788.68 0.00  | ibsequent sections of this formation and is being fit a return, a negligence ble and the IRS determits and losses. The amounts shadeled the IRS determit was and losses. The amounts shadeled the IRS determit was and losses. The amounts shadeled the IRS determit was and losses. The amounts shadeled the IRS determited was a considered to the IRS determined | document urnished to the Internal F penalty or other sanctiones that it has not been r lown below are for information sh sale loss disallowed  1,548.50 0.00 0.00 1,548.50 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00  | Revenue Service. on may be imposed of reported.  **Net gain or loss(-)**  -1,648.04 341.80 0.00 -1,306.24 16,672.44 20,121.97 0.00 36,794.41 0.00             |
| 9- Cash liqui 10- Noncash I 10- Noncash I 12- Exempt-in 13- Specified   SUMMARY Refer to the 1099 Term Short Short Long Long Long Undetermined | dation distributions (quidation distributions (quidation distributions) terest dividends (includes line 13) private activity bond interest dividends (AMT)  OF PROCEEDS, GAINS & LOSSES, AI Be and Proceeds not reported to the IRS pages to ensure Form 8949 type  A (basis reported to the IRS) B (basis not reported to the IRS) C (Form 1099-B not received)  Total Short-term D (basis reported to the IRS) E (basis not reported to the IRS) F (Form 1099-B not received)  Total Long-term B or E (basis not reported to the IRS) C or F (Form 1099-B not received)                          | 0.00<br>0.00<br>380.90<br>51.56<br>DJUSTMENTS AND WIT<br>that you consider all relevant items<br>Proceeds<br>18.875.36<br>11.213.40<br>0.00<br>30.088.76<br>68.984.92<br>120.598.17<br>0.00<br>189,583.09<br>5,945.90<br>0.00             | detailed in six This is important tax inf If you are required to file you if this income is taxa EHHOLDING and to determine the correct gains Cost basis  22,071.90 10,871.60 0.00 32,943.50 52,312.48 100,476.20 0.00 152,788.68 0.00 0.00  | ibsequent sections of this formation and is being fit a return, a negligence ble and the IRS determit is and losses. The amounts shift Market discount Wa 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0   | document urnished to the Internal F penalty or other sanctiones that it has not been r wown below are for information sh sale loss disallowed 1,548.50 0.00 0.00 1,548.50 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00   | Revenue Service. on may be imposed or reported.  **Net gain or loss(-)**  -1,648.04 341.80 0.00 -1,306.24 16,672.44 20,121.97 0.00 36,794.41 0.00 0.00        |
| 9- Cash liqui 10- Noncash I 12- Exempt-in 13- Specified   SUMMARY Refer to the 1095 Term Short Short Short Long Long Long Undetermined         | dation distributions (quidation distributions (quidation distributions) terest dividends (includes line 13) private activity bond interest dividends (AMT)  OF PROCEEDS, GAINS & LOSSES, AI Be and Proceeds not reported to the IRS pages to ensure Form 8949 type  A (basis reported to the IRS) B (basis not reported to the IRS) C (Form 1099-B not received)  Total Short-term D (basis reported to the IRS) E (basis not reported to the IRS) F (Form 1099-B not received)  Total Long-term B or E (basis not reported to the IRS) C or F (Form 1099-B not received)  Total Undetermined-term | 0.00<br>0.00<br>380.90<br>51.56<br>DJUSTMENTS AND WIT<br>that you consider all relevant items<br>Proceeds<br>18,875.36<br>11,213.40<br>0.00<br>30,088.76<br>68,984.92<br>120,598.17<br>0.00<br>189,583.09<br>5,945.90<br>0.00<br>5,945.90 | detailed in six This is important tax inf If you are required to file you if this income is taxa EHHOLDING a and to determine the correct gains Cost basis  22,071.90 10,871.60 0.00 32,943.50 52,312.48 100,476.20 0.00 152,788.68 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00  | ibsequent sections of this formation and is being fit a return, a negligence ble and the IRS determit is and losses. The amounts sh Market discount Wa 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0  | document urnished to the Internal F penalty or other sanctiones that it has not been r wown below are for information sh sale loss disallowed 1,548.50 0,00 0,00 1,548.50 0,00 0,00 0,00 0,00 0,00 0,00 0,00 0 | Revenue Service. In may be imposed or reported.  Net gain or loss(-)  -1,648.04 341.80 0.00 -1,306.24 16,672.44 20,121.97 0.00 36,794.41 0.00 0.00 0.00       |

Changes to dividend tax classifications processed after your original tax form is issued for 2022 may require an amended tax form.



| LPL Financial |                     | Account |
|---------------|---------------------|---------|
|               | Summary Information |         |
| 2022          | (continued)         |         |

INTEREST INCOME 2022 1099-INT OMB No. 1545-0112

This is important tax information and is being furnished to the Internal Revenue Service. If you are required to file a return, a negligence penalty or other sanction may be imposed on you if this income is taxable and the IRS determines that it has not been reported.

| 1- Interest income (not included in line 3)                              | 3,747.10   |
|--|------------|
| 2- Early withdrawal penalty  | 0.00       |
| 3- Interest on US Savings Bonds & Treasury obligations                   | 36.63      |
| 4- Federal income tax withheld   | 0.00       |
| 5- Investment expenses   | 0.00       |
| 7- Foreign country or US possession: 6- Foreign tax paid:                | 0.00       |
| 8- Tax-exempt interest (includes line 9)                                 | 8,431.00   |
| 9- Specified private activity bond interest (AMT)                        | 0.00       |
| 10- Market discount (covered lots)                                       | 0.00       |
| 11- Bond premium (covered lots)  | 160.83     |
| 12- Bond premium on Treasury obligations (covered lots)                  | 0.00       |
| <ol> <li>Bond premium on tax-exempt bonds (categorized below)</li> </ol> | 159.80     |
| Tax-exempt obligations (covered lots)                                    | 159.80     |
| Tax-exempt private activity obligations (AMT, covered lots)              | 0.00       |
| 14- Tax-exempt and tax credit bond CUSIP number                          | See detail |
|  |            |

The following amounts are not reported to the IRS. They are presented here for your reference

| men preparing your tax return(s).                           |          |
|---|----------|
| Taxable accrued interest paid                               | 334.71   |
| Taxable accrued Treasury interest paid                      | 0.00     |
| Tax-exempt accrued interest paid                            | 0.00     |
| Tax-exempt accrued interest paid (AMT)                      | 0.00     |
| Taxable accrued nonqualified interest paid                  | 0.00     |
| Tax-exempt accrued nonqualified interest paid               | 0.00     |
| Tax-exempt accrued nonqualified interest paid (AMT)         | 0.00     |
| Nonqualified interest                                       | 0.00     |
| Tax-exempt nonqualified interest                            | 0.00     |
| Tax-exempt nonqualified interest (AMT)                      | 0.00     |
| Interest shortfall on contingent payment debt               | 5,508.97 |
| Bond premium- Non Treasury obligations (noncovered lots)    | 22.19    |
| Bond premium- Treasury obligations (noncovered lots)        | 0.00     |
| Bond premium- Tax-exempt obligations (noncovered lots)      | 533.99   |
| Bond premium- Tax-exempt obligations (AMT, noncovered lots) | 0.00     |
| Market discount (noncovered lots)                           | 0.00     |
|   |          |

#### STATE TAX WITHHELD

Use the details of the State Tax Withholding page(s) to determine the appropriate amounts for

| iur income tax return(s). The amounts snown in this section are for j | your reterence. |
|---|-----------------|
| 1099-DIV total withheld   | 0.00            |
| 1099-INT total withheld   | 0.00            |
| 1099-OID total withheld   | 0.00            |
| 1099-MISC total withheld  | 0.00            |
| 1099-B total withheld   | 0.00            |
|   |                 |

#### ORIGINAL ISSUE DISCOUNT AND ADJUSTMENTS

Use bond-by-bond details from the Form 1099-OID page(s) to determine amounts of Original Issue Discount income for your income tax return(s). The amounts shown in this section are for your reference when preparing your income tax return(s).

| Original issue discount for the year                         | 8.806.35 |
|--|----------|
| Acquisition premium (covered lots)                           | 195.28   |
| Acquisition premium (noncovered lots)                        | 0.00     |
| Original issue discount on Treasury obligations              | 484.79   |
| Acquisition premium, Treasury obligations (covered lots)     | 124.44   |
| Acquisition premium, Treasury obligations (noncovered lots)  | 0.00     |
| Tax-exempt OID   | 0.00     |
| Tax-exempt OID (lots not reported)                           | 1,391,08 |
| Acquisition premium (covered)                                | 0.00     |
| Acquisition premium (lots not reported)                      | 171.62   |
| Tax-exempt OID on private activity bonds                     | 158.57   |
| Tax-exempt OID on private activity bonds (lots not reported) | 0.00     |
| Acquisition premium (AMT, covered)                           | 0.00     |
| Acquisition premium (AMT, lots not reported)                 | 0.00     |
| Market discount (all lots)                                   | 235.38   |
| Early withdrawal penalty                                     | 0.00     |
| Investment expenses  | 0.00     |
|  |          |

225.38
0.00
0.00

RECONCILIATIONS, FEES, EXPENSES AND EXPENDITURES
The amounts in this section are not reported to the IRS. They are presented here for your reference when preparing your income tax return(s).
Other Receipts & Reconciliations - Partnership distributions
Other Receipts & Reconciliations

| Other Receipts & Reconciliations- Partnership distributions     | 1,320.80 |
|---|----------|
| Other Receipts & Reconciliations- Foreign tax paid- partnership | 0.00     |
| Other Receipts & Reconciliations- Return of principal           | 0.00     |
| Other Receipts & Reconciliations- Deferred income payment       | 0.00     |
| Other Receipts & Reconciliations- Deemed premium                | 0.00     |
| Other Receipts & Reconciliations- Income accrual- UIT           | 0.00     |
| Other Receipts & Reconciliations- Basis adjustments             | 86.03    |
| Other Receipts & Reconciliations- Foreign tax pd beyond treaty  | 0.00     |
| Fees & Expenses- Margin interest                                | 313.00   |
| Fees & Expenses- Dividends paid on short position               | 50.58    |
| Fees & Expenses- Interest paid on short position                | 0.00     |
| Fees & Expenses- Non reportable distribution expense            | 0.00     |
| Fees & Expenses- Other expenses                                 | 58.37    |
| Fees & Expenses- Severance tax                                  | 0.00     |
| Fees & Expenses- Organizational expense                         | 0.00     |
| Fees & Expenses- Miscellaneous fees                             | 4,017.88 |
| Fees & Expenses- Tax-exempt investment expense                  | 0.00     |
| Foreign Exchange Gains & Losses- Foreign currency gain/loss     | 0.00     |
|   |          |

#### 1099-DIV: Dividends and Distributions

We are required to report any dividends and other distributions credited to your account in 2022 to the IRS. Each transaction is listed separately to assist you in determining whether the payment qualifies for favorable tax treatment.

| 11 - [ ] FATCA filing requirement (see instructions)                 |                   |
|--|-------------------|
| DIVIDENDS AND DISTRIBUTIONS 2022 1099-DIV*                           | OMB No. 1545-0110 |
| 1a- Total ordinary dividends (includes lines 1b, 5, 2e)              | 4,382.95          |
| 1b- Qualified dividends  | 3,358.31          |
| 2a- Total capital gain distributions (includes lines 2b, 2c, 2d, 2f) | 932.36            |
| 2b- Unrecaptured Section 1250 gain                                   | 26.27             |
| 2c- Section 1202 gain  | 621.00            |
| 2d- Collectibles (28%) gain  | 0.00              |
| 2e- Section 897 ordinary dividends                                   | 0.00              |
| 2f- Section 897 capital gain   | 0.00              |
| 3- Nondividend distributions   | 51.99             |
| 4- Federal income tax withheld                                       | 0.00              |
| 5- Section 199A dividends  | 84.29             |
| 6- Investment expenses   | 0.00              |
| 8- Foreign country or US possession: See detail 7- Foreign tax paid: | 31.63             |
| 9- Cash liquidation distributions                                    | 0.00              |
| 10- Noncash liquidation distributions                                | 0.00              |
| 12- Exempt-interest dividends (includes line 13)                     | 380.90            |
| 13- Specified private activity bond interest dividends (AMT)         | 51.56             |

| LPL Financial |  | Account |
|---------------|--|---------|
|               | Detail for Dividends and Distributions |         |
| 2022          |  | 91100   |

This section of your tax information statement contains the payment level detail of your taxable dividends, capital gains distributions, Section 199A dividends, exempt-interest dividends, nondividend distributions and liquidation distributions. Also shown are the fair market values of any taxable stock dividends or noncash liquidation distributions.

Federal, state and foreign tax withheld and investment expenses are presented as negative amounts but do not net against the reportable income totals. All amounts are grouped by security, with the transactions listed in chronological order. Subtotals for each security are provided. For situations in which the tax character of a distribution (or part thereof) is different than at the time it was paid, endotes are provided for further explanation.

Note that a payment characterized as a "Qualified dividend" is only issuer-qualified.

Amounts presented in Box 2e as Section 897 Ordinary Dividends or Box 2f as Section 897 Capital Gains apply only to foreign persons and entities whose income maintains its character when passed through or distributed to its direct or indirect foreign owners or beneficiaries. If you are a US citizen, you should disregard this.

| Security description | CUSIP and/or symbol | State Date | Amount   | Transaction type                | Notes |
|----------------------|---------------------|------------|----------|---------------------------------|-------|
| ALTRIA GROUP INC     | 02209S103 MO        | 04/29/22   | 774.00   | Qualified dividend              |       |
|                      |                     | 07/08/22   | 774.00   | Qualified dividend              |       |
|                      |                     | 10/12/22   | 810.00   | Qualified dividend              |       |
|                      |                     | 01/11/23   | 774.00   | Qualified dividend              |       |
|                      |                     | _          | 3,132.00 | Total Dividends & distributions |       |
| AMR PRSV A           | 02630Y794 PPVAX     | 01/28/22   | 7.50     | Nonqualified dividend           |       |
|                      |                     | 02/25/22   | 6.15     | Nonqualified dividend           |       |
|                      |                     | 03/30/22   | 8.65     | Nonqualified dividend           |       |
|                      |                     | 04/29/22   | 10.38    | Nonqualified dividend           |       |
|                      |                     | 05/27/22   | 11.15    | Nonqualified dividend           |       |
|                      |                     | 06/29/22   | 11.15    | Nonqualified dividend           |       |
|                      |                     | 4:Ollo     | 54.98    | Total Dividends & distributions |       |
| BARRICK GOLD CORP    | 067901108 GOLD      | 03/15/22   | 33.31    | Qualified dividend              |       |
|                      |                     | 03/15/22   | -8.33    | Foreign tax withheld-CA         |       |
|                      | 1-1/1,              | 06/15/22   | 51.99    | Nondividend distribution        |       |
|                      | ¿01.                | 06/15/22   | 33.31    | Qualified dividend              |       |
|                      | 1010                | 06/15/22   | -8.33    | Foreign tax withheld-CA         |       |
|                      | 4 //                | 09/15/22   | 33.31    | Qualified dividend              |       |
|                      | 101                 | 09/15/22   | -8.33    | Foreign tax withheld-CA         |       |
|                      | 10                  | _          | 151.92   | Total Dividends & distributions |       |
|                      | 1                   |            | -24.99   | Total Foreign tax withheld      |       |



#### 1099-MISC: Miscellaneous Information

1099-MISC shows other reportable income, such as royalty payments from grantor trusts, other income, and substitute payments made in lieu of dividends.

| MISCELLANEOUS INFORMATION                           | 2022 1099-MISC* | OMB No. 1545-0115 |
|---|-----------------|-------------------|
| 2- Royalties  |                 | 1,387.00          |
| 3- Other income                                     |                 | 604.99            |
| 4- Federal income tax withheld                      |                 | 0.00              |
| 8- Substitute payments in lieu of dividends or inte | erest           | 290.00            |

| LPL Financial   |   |   |  | Account                                 |                          |
|---|---|---|--|---|--------------------------|
|   | Detail  | for Miscellaneous   | Information  |   |                          |
| 2022  |   |   |  | -                                       |                          |
| administrative information. We also or reportable. Amounts of \$600 or more | tatement contains various income, proceeds<br>all your attention to the varying thresholds fo<br>associated to box 3 are reportable unless of<br>prepaid forward contracts where distribution | r reporting on Form 1099-MIS<br>herwise indicated on the form | <ul> <li>C. In general, if there</li> <li>Transactions descri</li> </ul> | is an amount of \$10 or more associated | with boxes 2 or 8, it is |
| Security description  | CUSIP and/or symbol   | Date  | Amount   | Transaction type                        | Notes                    |
| CLIENT ACCOMMODATION  |   | 12/07/22  | 604.99   | Other income                            |                          |
| BP PRUDHOE BAY RTY TR   | 055630107 BPT   | 04/20/22  | 543.77   | Royalty distribution                    |                          |
|   | Note: BP  | 07/20/22  | 561.98   | Royalty distribution                    |                          |
|   |   | 10/19/22  | 281.25   | Royalty distribution                    |                          |
|   |   | •   | 1,387.00   | Total Miscellaneous income              |                          |
|   | 06740A4E6   | 06/30/22  | 290.00   | Substitute payment                      |                          |
| BRCLY BK DEL 0.0 022820   |   |   |  |   |                          |
| BRCLY BK DEL 0.0 022820<br>BOFA NDX RTY 0.0 050224                          | 09709UHT8   | 02/02/22  | 281.88   | Contract fee                            | CI                       |

- Line 2 represents royalty payments made by royalty trusts before withholding reduction for severance and other taxes. Generally, the amount is based on information provided by the royalty trust. As royalty trusts fall under WHFIT regulations, adjustments may be included.
- Line 3 may be payments received as the beneficiary of a deceased employee, prizes, awards, settlements, taxable damages, or other taxable income. Generally, you report this amount on the Other Income line of Form 1040 and identify the payment. If it is trade or business income, you report this amount on Schedule C, C-EZ, or F (Form 1040).
- Line 8 shows substitute payments in lieu of dividends or tax-exempt interest received by your broker on your behalf as a result of a loan of your securities. Do not treat these substitute payments as dividends or interest. Report as Other Income on Form 1040. The reporting exemption for corporations does not apply to these substitute payments and therefore must be reported to the corporation and the IRS.



#### 1099-B Section 1256 Contracts: Regulated Futures and Nonequity Options

| SECTION 1256 CONTRACTS                        | 2022 1099-B*     | OMB No. 1545-0715 |
|---|------------------|-------------------|
| 8- Profit or (loss) realized in 2022 on close | ed contracts     | -110.00           |
| 9- Unrealized profit or (loss) on open contr  | racts-12/31/2021 | -545.00           |
| 10- Unrealized profit or (loss) on open contr | racts-12/31/2022 | 545.00            |
| 11- Aggregate profit or (loss) on contracts   |                  | 980.00            |
|   |                  |                   |

If applicable, proceeds from sale transactions appear summarized below and are detailed in subsequent sections of this document.

| LPL Financial | Account  |
|---------------|--|
|               | Section 1256 Contracts - Regulated Futures and Nonequity Options   |
| 2022          | and the second s |

This section of your tax information statement provides contract-by-contract detail of regulated futures and section 1256 contracts. The contracts are placed in a sorting order of CUSIP - Security Description - Trade Date - Amount (ascending order). The total for each contract is the sum of the current year's realized and unrealized profit or loss minus the prior year unrealized profit or loss. The contract amounts from this section are then aggregated by Form 1099-8 reporting categories of Realized Profit(Loss, Unrealized Profit(Loss). Prior Year, Unrealized Profit(Loss) or Contracts. These annual totals for your account are reported in Regulated Futures Contracts 1099-8 in the Summary Information at the beginning of this statement.

| Security description                     | CUSIP and/or symbol | Date     | Quantity | Amount  | Transaction type                              | Notes |
|--|---------------------|----------|----------|---------|---|-------|
| P SPX 061522 1000 PUT CBOE S&P 500 INDES |                     | 06/15/22 | 10.00    | 545.00  | Unrealized profit/loss current year           |       |
|  |                     | 06/15/22 | 10.00    | -110.00 | Realized profit/loss                          |       |
|  |                     | 06/15/22 | 10.00    | -545.00 | Unrealized profit/loss prior year             |       |
|  |                     |          |          | -110.00 | Total Realized profit/loss                    |       |
|  |                     |          |          | -545.00 | Total Unrealized profit/loss prior year       |       |
|  |                     |          |          | 545.00  | Total Unrealized profit/loss current year     |       |
|  |                     |          |          |         | 4.1   |       |
|  |                     |          | _        | -110.00 | Total Realized profit/loss                    |       |
|  |                     |          |          | -545.00 | Total Unrealized profit/loss prior year       |       |
|  |                     |          |          | 545.00  | Total Unrealized profit/loss current year     |       |
|  |                     |          |          | 980.00  | Total Aggregate profit or (loss) on contracts | S     |

#### **Regulated Futures and Nonequity Options**

While it's only necessary for you to report the aggregate profit or loss from regulated futures and Nonequity Options contracts, we are required to report aggregate profit or loss and its three components as follows:

- Line 8 Shows the profit or (loss) realized on regulated features, foreign currency, or Section 1256 option contracts closed during 2022
- Line 9 Shows any year-end adjustment to the profit or (loss) shown in line 8 due to open contracts on December 31, 2021
- Line 10 Shows the unrealized profit or (loss) on open contracts held in your account on December 31, 2022. These are considered closed out as of that date. This will become an adjustment reported as unrealized profit or (loss) on open contracts-12/31/2022 in 2023
- Line 11 The aggregate profit or (loss) for the year from regulated futures, foreign currency, or Section 1256 option contracts. Lines 8, 9, and 10 are included in the amount shown in line 11. Include this amount on your 2022 Form 6781



# **1099-B: Proceeds from Broker and Barter Exchange Transactions Sales Transactions Summary**

The amounts shown in this section are for informational purposes. Refer to the Proceeds from Broker and Barter Exchange Transactions pages to ensure you consider all relevant items and to determine the correct gains and losses.

| Refer to the 1099-           | B and Proceeds not reported to the IRS pages to ensure the   | at you consider all relevant items | and to determine the correct    | t gains and losses. The amo | unts shown below are for information | al purposes.                   |
|------------------------------|--|------------------------------------|---------------------------------|-----------------------------|--------------------------------------|--------------------------------|
| Term                         | Form 8949 type   | Proceeds                           | Cost basis                      | Market discount             | Wash sale loss disallowed            | Net gain or loss(-)            |
| Short<br>Short<br>Short      | A (basis reported to the IRS)<br>B (basis not reported to the IRS)<br>C (Form 1099-B not received) | 18,875.36<br>11,213.40<br>0.00     | 22,071.90<br>10,871.60<br>0.00  | 0.00<br>0.00<br>0.00        | 1,548.50<br>0.00<br>0.00             | -1,648.04<br>341.80<br>0.00    |
|                              | Total Short-term   | 30,088.76                          | 32,943.50                       | 0.00                        | 1,548.50                             | -1,306.24                      |
| Long<br>Long<br>Long         | D (basis reported to the IRS) E (basis not reported to the IRS) F (Form 1099-B not received)       | 68,984.92<br>120,598.17<br>0.00    | 52,312.48<br>100,476.20<br>0.00 | 0.00<br>0.00<br>0.00        | 0.00<br>0.00<br>0.00                 | 16,672.44<br>20,121.97<br>0.00 |
|                              | Total Long-term  | 189,583.09                         | 152,788.68                      | 0.00                        | 0.00                                 | 36,794.41                      |
| Undetermined<br>Undetermined | B or E (basis not reported to the IRS)<br>C or F (Form 1099-B not received)                        | 5,945.90<br>0.00                   | 0.00<br>0.00                    | 0.00<br>0.00                | 0.00<br>0.00                         | 0.00<br>0.00                   |
|                              | Total Undetermined-term  | 5,945.90                           | 0.00                            | 0.00                        | 0.00                                 | 0.00                           |
|                              | Grand total  | 225,617.75                         | 185,732.18                      | 0.00                        | 1,548.50                             | 35,488.17                      |
| Withholding                  |  | Amount                             |                                 |                             |                                      |                                |
| Federal income               | tax withheld   | 0.00                               |                                 |                             |                                      |                                |

Changes to dividend tax classifications processed after your original tax form is issued for 2022 may require an amended tax form.

#### **Long- and Short-Term Transactions**

Long- and short-term transactions are separated on your Form 1099-B in a format comparable to IRS Form 8949. Noncovered security transactions are shown separately from covered security transactions. This 1099-B format simplifies recording or transcribing each transaction from the Form 1099-B onto the IRS Form 8949.

| Form 1099-B Section  | Form 8949 and Box                  |
|--|------------------------------------|
| Short-Term Transactions – with Box A  • Covered Tax Lots – Cost Basis IS reported to the IRS   | Part I, Box A                      |
| Short-Term Transactions – with Box B  Noncovered Tax Lots – Cost Basis IS NOT reported to the IRS  | Part I, Box B                      |
| Long-Term Transactions – with Box D  • Covered Tax Lots – Cost Basis IS reported to the IRS  | Part II, Box D                     |
| Long-Term Transactions – with Box E  Noncovered Tax Lots – Cost Basis IS NOT reported to the IRS   | Part II, Box E                     |
| <ul> <li>Undetermined-Term Transactions</li> <li>Noncovered Tax Lots – Cost Basis IS NOT reported to the IRS</li> </ul>  | Part I, Box B or Part II,<br>Box E |
| Consult your investment records for the cost basis and/or the date of acquisition to determine whether the transaction in this section is long- or short-term. |                                    |



#### 1099-B: Proceeds from Broker and Barter Exchange Transactions (continued)

| LPL Financ | ial                     | А   | ccount |
|------------|-------------------------|---|--------|
|            |                         | Proceeds from Broker and Barter Exchange Transactions |        |
| 2022 109   | 99-B* OMB No. 1545-0715 |   |        |

SHORT TERM TRANSACTIONS FOR COVERED TAX LOTS [Ordinary gains or losses are identified in the Additional information column] (Lines 2 & 5) Report on Form 8949, Part I with Box A checked. Basis is provided to the IRS. (Line 12) "Gain or loss (-)" is NOT reported to the IRS.

1a- Description of property/CUSIP/Symbol

| 1c- Date          |                           | 1d- Proceeds &     |          |             | 1f- Accrued mkt disc (D) & | Gain or loss(-) &       |                         |
|-------------------|---------------------------|--------------------|----------|-------------|----------------------------|-------------------------|-------------------------|
| sold or           |                           | 6- Reported        | 1b- Date | 1e- Cost or | 1g- Wash sale loss         | 7- Loss not allowed (X) |                         |
| disposed          | Quantity                  | (G)ross or (N)et   | acquired | other basis | disallowed (W)             | also not reported (Z)   | Additional information  |
| STAR BULK CARRIER | RS \$0.01 / CUSIP: Y8162K | 204 / Symbol: SBLK |          |             |                            |                         |                         |
| 10/03/22          | 200.000                   | 3,602.76           | Various  | 5,702.93    | 0.00                       | -2,100.17               | Total of 3 transactions |
| 10/03/22          | 100.000                   | 1,801.37           | 06/01/22 | 3,349.87    | 1,548.50 W                 | 0.00                    | Sale                    |
|                   | Security total:           | 5,404.13           |          | 9,052.80    | 1,548.50 W                 | -2,100.17               |                         |
| Totals :          |                           | 18,875.36          |          | 22,071.90   | 1,548.50 W                 | -1,648.04               |                         |

SHORT TERM TRANSACTIONS FOR NONCOVERED TAX LOTS [Ordinary gains or losses are identified in the Additional information column] (Line 5)
Report on Form 8949, Part I with Box B checked. Basis is NOT provided to the IRS. (Line 12)
"Date acquired," "Cost or other basis," "Accrued market discount," "Wash sale loss disallowed" and "Gain or loss (-)" are NOT reported to the IRS.

| 1a- Description of pro | operty/CUSIP/Symbol      |                  |          |             | 001                |                         |                            |
|------------------------|--------------------------|------------------|----------|-------------|--------------------|-------------------------|----------------------------|
| 1c- Date               |                          | 1d- Proceeds &   |          |             | ued mkt disc (D) & | Gain or loss(-) &       |                            |
| sold or                |                          | 6- Reported      | Date     | Cost or     | Wash sale loss     | 7- Loss not allowed (X) |                            |
| disposed               | Quantity                 | (G)ross or (N)et | acquired | other basis | disallowed (W)     | also not reported (Z)   | Additional information     |
| AIRCASTLE 4.125 0      | 50124 / CUSIP: 00928QAQ4 | 4 / Symbol:      |          | OUI         |                    |                         |                            |
| 08/11/22               | 3,000.000                | 3,198.12         | 11/18/20 | 3,039.84    |                    | 158.28                  | Sale AA                    |
|                        |                          |                  |          | 201         |                    |                         | Original basis: \$3,051.06 |
| NETFLIX INC 5.875 0    | 21525 / CUSIP: 64110LAL0 | / Symbol:        | .:0      | 10          |                    |                         |                            |
| 01/13/22               | 7,000.000                | 8,015.28         | 06/09/20 | 7,831.76    |                    | 183.52                  | Sale AA                    |
|                        |                          |                  | V. V.    |             |                    |                         | Original basis: \$7,945.00 |
| Totals :               |                          | 11,213.40        | 10       | 10,871.60   |                    | 341.80                  |                            |

LONG TERM TRANSACTIONS FOR COVERED TAX LOTS [Ordinary gains or losses are identified in the Additional information column] (Lines 2 & 5) Report on Form 8949, Part II with Box D checked. Basis is provided to the IRS. (Line 12) "Gain or loss (-)" is NOT reported to the IRS.

| 1a- Description of pro          | operty/CUSIP/Symbol        |   |                      |                         |  |   |  |
|---------------------------------|----------------------------|---|----------------------|-------------------------|--|---|--|
| 1c- Date<br>sold or<br>disposed | Quantity                   | 1d- Proceeds &<br>6- Reported<br>(G)ross or (N)et | 1b- Date<br>acquired | 1e- Cost or other basis | 1f- Accrued mkt disc (D) &<br>1g- Wash sale loss<br>disallowed (W) | Gain or loss(-) &<br>7- Loss not allowed (X)<br>also not reported (Z) | Additional information   |
| BRCLY BK DEL 0.0 0              | 022820 / CUSIP: 06740A4E   | 6 / Symbol:                                       |                      |                         |  |   |  |
| 02/28/22                        | 25,000.000                 | 26,250.00   | 02/23/15             | 23,325.43               |  | 2,924.57  | Redemption AA<br>Original basis: \$25,004.00<br>Ordinary gain/loss |
| HONOLULI HI 5.0 07              | 70121 / CUSIP: 438689HB0   | / Symbol:   |                      |                         |  |   |  |
| 07/01/22                        | 5,000.000                  | 5,000.00  | 03/06/14             | 5,000.00                |  | 0.00  | Redemption AA<br>Original basis: \$6,124.90                        |
| PRUDENTIAL FINL IN              | NC / CUSIP: 744320102 / Sy | ymbol: PRU  |                      |                         |  | (1,)  |  |
| 07/29/22                        | 330.000                    | 33,149.92   | 05/01/20             | 19,854.60               | ~ 0  | 13,295.32   | Sale   |
| Totals :                        |                            | 68,984.92   |                      | 52,312.48               | CO   | 16,672.44   |  |

LONG TERM TRANSACTIONS FOR NONCOVERED TAX LOTS [Ordinary gains or losses are identified in the Additional information column] (Line 5)
Report on Form 8949, Part II with Box E checked. Basis is NOT provided to the IRS. (Line 12)
"Date acquired," "Cost or other basis," "Accrued market discount," "Wash sale loss disallowed" and "Gain or loss (-)" are NOT reported to the IRS.

| 1a- Description                 | of property/CUSIP/Symbol             |   |                  |                     |  |   |   |
|---------------------------------|--------------------------------------|---|------------------|---------------------|--|---|---|
| 1c- Date<br>sold or<br>disposed | Quantity                             | 1d- Proceeds &<br>6- Reported<br>(G)ross or (N)et | Date<br>acquired | Cost or other basis | Accrued mkt disc (D) &<br>Wash sale loss<br>disallowed (W) | Gain or loss(-) &<br>7- Loss not allowed (X)<br>also not reported (Z) | Additional information                                  |
|                                 | FR 5.0 030117 / CUSIP: 010122JN0 /   | Symbol:   | 200              |                     |  | ,   |   |
| 03/01/22                        | 50,000.000                           | 50,000.00   | 03/08/11         | 50,000.00           |  | 0.00  | Redemption <sup>31</sup><br>Original basis: \$54,317.00 |
| JPM CHASE BH                    | K 0.0 083117 / CUSIP: 48123YJ80 / S  | Symbol:   |                  |                     |  |   |   |
| 08/31/22                        | 22,000.000                           | 27,614.45   | 08/24/11         | 22,000.00           |  | 5,614.45  | Redemption<br>Ordinary gain/loss                        |
| PRUDENTIAL F                    | FINL INC / CUSIP: 744320102 / Symbol | ol: PRU   |                  |                     |  |   |   |
| 07/29/22                        | 330.000                              | 33,149.92   | 05/01/20         | 19,854.60           |  | 13,295.32   | Sale  |
| IST STRIP 0                     | 0.0 081524 / CUSIP: 912833LS7 / Syn  | nbol:   |                  |                     |  |   |   |
| 02/17/22                        | 10,000.000                           | 9,833.80  | 09/05/08         | 8,621.60            |  | 1,212.20  | Sale <sup>AA</sup><br>Original basis: \$5,080.00        |
| Totals :                        |                                      | 120,598.17  |                  | 100,476.20          |  | 20,121.97   |   |

UNDETERMINED TERM TRANSACTIONS FOR NONCOVERED TAX LOTS [Ordinary gains or losses are identified in the Additional information column] (Line 5) Report on Form 8949, Part I with Box B checked or Part II with Box E checked. Basis is NOT provided to the IRS. (*Line 12*) "Date acquired," "Cost or other basis," "Accrued market discount," "Wash sale loss disallowed" and "Gain or loss (-)" are NOT reported to the IRS.

| 1c- Date<br>sold or<br>disposed |   | - Proceeds &<br>6- Reported<br>ross or (N)et | Date<br>acquired | Cost or other basis | Accrued mkt disc (D) &<br>Wash sale loss<br>disallowed (W) | Gain or loss(-) &<br>7- Loss not allowed (X)<br>also not reported (Z) | Additional information |
|---------------------------------|---|--|------------------|---------------------|--|---|------------------------|
| UST TIPS                        | 0.625 071521 / CUSIP: 912828QV5 / Symbol: |  |                  |                     |  |   |                        |
| 07/15/22                        | 5,000.000                                 | 5,945.90                                     | 10/24/18         | 0.00                |  | 0.00  | Redemption             |
| Totals:                         |   | 5,945.90                                     |                  | 0.00                |  |   |                        |





# 1099-B: Proceeds from Broker and Barter Exchange Transactions (continued) Mergers and Change in Capital Structure

Reporting is required when your broker knows or has reason to know that a corporation in which you own stock has had a reportable change in control or capital structure. You may be required to recognize gain from the receipt of cash, stock, or other property that was exchanged for the corporation's stock. If we reported this type of transaction to you, the corporation is identified on line 1a.

#### **Option Premium**

To help you reconcile gain or loss amounts, option premium information is shown in the Additional Information column of Form 1099-B. Use this additional information to adjust gain or loss amounts you report in columns (f) and (g) of your IRS Form 8949.

#### **Direct Business**

We do not report sales of fund-controlled assets on your Form 1099-B that is issued by LPL. Even though trades are executed through your LPL account, the mutual fund sponsor will issue Form 1099-B to report sales of any assets held directly with a sponsor. You should receive your 2022 Form 1099-B directly from your mutual fund sponsor.

#### **Reporting Return of Principal**

We report your prorated share of sales proceeds as principal payment on your Form 1099-B for portfolios of unit investments trusts, securities derived from mortgage pools, or real estate investment conduits (REMICs). We report your share of return of principal, whether or not you actually received a payment, because we report gross return of principal before any expenses were deducted. The reported proceeds may not match any distributions that you may have received during the year.

Furthermore, due to receipt-based reporting rules for WHFIT securities, your trust is required to report your prorated share of expenses as of the date they were incurred by the trust, not the date on which any such sales proceeds are distributed to shareholders. This means you may receive a principal payment in January or February 2023, which is shown on your 1099-B for 2022.

Generally, you must report gain or loss associated to return of principal on your IRS Form 8949 or Schedule D. However, cost basis and gain\loss associated to return of principal transactions is not shown on your 1099-B for noncovered security transactions. It's recommended that you consult with your tax advisor or accountant to determine the appropriate amount of cost basis and appropriate amount of gain or loss to show on your tax returns. Your monthly statement shows the current adjusted cost basis of the security. The cost basis shown on your monthly statement is adjusted (reduced) by the amount of any return of principal payments you received. If your adjusted cost basis is reduced to zero, any additional return of principal received that is in excess of your adjusted cost basis is reported as a short- or long-term depending upon how long you have owned the security.



# **1099-B: Proceeds from Broker and Barter Exchange Transactions** (continued) **Grantor UITs with Underlying "Collectibles" Assets**

Generally, a collectibles gain or loss comes from the sale or trade of a work of art, rug, antique, metal (such as gold, silver, and platinum bullion), gem, stamp, coin, or alcoholic beverage which is held more than one year. Collectibles gain includes gain from the sale of an interest in a partnership, S corporation, or trust due to unrealized appreciation of collectibles. Long-term capital gains generated from collectibles (such as commodity trusts) are taxed at a rate of 28% when units held over one year are sold. When investors purchase or sell units of these grantor UITs, investors must know the portion of the trust holdings that represent assets considered "collectibles" on the purchase date and sale date in order to properly recognize gain or loss. The cost basis factor (CBF) is shown in the Additional Information column of 1099-B to assist you with determining which portion of your current cost basis to apply to the proceeds for gain or loss reporting.

#### **Non-Mortgage Widely Held Fixed Investment Trusts (NMWHFITs)**

Proceeds from each sale of an asset will be reported once the trust receives payments on the underlying assets, not when the payments are distributed to you. This is known as receipt-based reporting. In some cases, such as with commodity trusts, no distributions are paid to you, as the proceeds recognized from selling assets are used by the trust to pay expenses. This receipt-based reporting is accompanied by a cost basis factor (CBF). If you were invested in an NMWHFIT, you will find these transactions shown on Form 1099-B in the undetermined-term section described as "Principal Payment." The CBF is shown to assist you in determining your adjusted cost basis, and your amount of capital gain or loss. It's recommended that you consult with your tax advisor or accountant to determine the appropriate amount cost or other basis and amount of gain or loss to show on your Form 8949 or Schedule D (Form 1040).

#### **Cost Basis Factor (CBF)**

The CBF is shown in the Additional Information column of 1099-B for each applicable principal payment transaction. The CBF is always 100% or 1.00 for commodity trusts. However, CBF varies for non-commodity grantor trusts that invest a portion of their portfolio in commodity trusts. The CBF represents the percentage of basis or proceeds associated with collectibles and it's used to determine which portion of your current basis in the trust to apply to the proceeds for gain or loss reporting.



#### 1099-INT: Interest Income

We are required to report any interest income credited to your account during 2022. Interest income may be derived from U.S. or foreign corporations, U.S. government agencies, any credit balance with us, certificates of deposit, bonds, notes, savings bonds, treasury obligations, or other debt obligations. Credit allowable to holders of specific tax credit bonds are also reportable as interest and are included in Line 1. The reporting exemption for corporations does not apply to this credit, and therefore the interest must be reported to the corporation and to the IRS. Form 1099- INT reflects cost basis reporting requirements relating to fixed income and tax-exempt original issue discount securities.

| 1 | ľ | CE. | R | ES | T I | IN | C | $\cap$ | VII | F |
|---|---|-----|---|----|-----|----|---|--------|-----|---|
|   |   |     |   |    |     |    |   |        |     |   |

2022 1099-INT

OMB No. 1545-0112

This is important tax information and is being furnished to the Internal Revenue Service. If you are required to file a return, a negligence penalty or other sanction may be imposed on you if this income is taxable and the IRS determines that it has not been reported.

| Interest income (not included in line 3)     Early withdrawal penalty | 3,747.10<br>0.00        |
|---|-------------------------|
| 3- Interest on US Savings Bonds & Treasury obligations                | 36.63                   |
| 4- Federal income tax withheld  | 0.00                    |
| 5- Investment expenses  | 0.00                    |
| 7- Foreign country or US possession: 6- Foreign tax paid:             | 0.00                    |
| 8- Tax-exempt interest (includes line 9)                              | <sup>-;-</sup> 8,431.00 |
| 9- Specified private activity bond interest (AMT)                     | 0.00                    |
| 10- Market discount (covered lots)                                    | 0.00                    |
| 11- Bond premium (covered lots)                                       | 160.83                  |
| 12- Bond premium on Treasury obligations (covered lots)               | 0.00                    |
| 13- Bond premium on tax-exempt bonds (categorized below)              | 159.80                  |
| Tax-exempt obligations (covered lots)                                 | 159.80                  |
| Tax-exempt private activity obligations (AMT, covered lots)           | 0.00                    |
| 14- Tax-exempt and tax credit bond CUSIP number                       | See detail              |

The following amounts are not reported to the IRS. They are presented here for your reference when preparing your tax return(s).

| Taxable accrued interest paid                               | 334.71   |
|---|----------|
| Taxable accrued Treasury interest paid                      | 0.00     |
| Tax-exempt accrued interest paid                            | 0.00     |
| Tax-exempt accrued interest paid (AMT)                      | 0.00     |
| Taxable accrued nonqualified interest paid                  | 0.00     |
| Tax-exempt accrued nonqualified interest paid               | 0.00     |
| Tax-exempt accrued nonqualified interest paid (AMT)         | 0.00     |
| Nonqualified interest                                       | 0.00     |
| Tax-exempt nonqualified interest                            | 0.00     |
| Tax-exempt nonqualified interest (AMT)                      | 0.00     |
| Interest shortfall on contingent payment debt               | 5,508.97 |
| Bond premium- Non Treasury obligations (noncovered lots)    | 22.19    |
| Bond premium- Treasury obligations (noncovered lots)        | 0.00     |
| Bond premium- Tax-exempt obligations (noncovered lots)      | 533.99   |
| Bond premium- Tax-exempt obligations (AMT, noncovered lots) | 0.00     |
| Market discount (noncovered lots)                           | 0.00     |
|   |          |

#### **1099-INT: Interest Income** (continued)

#### **Covered and Noncovered Securities**

The information provided may be different for covered and noncovered securities. For a description of covered securities, refer to the Instructions for IRS Form 8949. For a taxable covered security acquired at a premium, unless you notified the payer in writing in accordance with Regulations section 1.6045-1(n)(5) that you did not want to amortize the premium under section 171, or for a tax exempt covered security acquired at a premium, your payer may report either (1) a net amount of interest that reflects the offset of the amount of interest paid to you by the amount of premium amortization allocable to the payment(s), or (2) a gross amount for both the interest paid to you and the premium amortization allocable to the payment(s). If you did notify your payer that you did not want to amortize the premium on a taxable covered security, then your payer will only report the gross amount of interest paid to you. For a noncovered security acquired at a premium, your payer is only required to report the gross amount of interest paid to you.

#### **Detail for Interest Income**

Bond premium and market discount may occur for both covered and noncovered security tax lots. Transactions shown in the detail section will appear either on 1099-INT for covered security tax lots or within the summary section titled Original Issue Discount and Adjustments for noncovered security tax lots. The standard explanations found on these transactions indicate whether the transaction originates from a covered or noncovered security tax lot. These designations allow you to reconcile to summary totals.

Form 1099-OID is presented at the tax lot level. Cash-based transactions are shown on the detail pages for 1099-INT. These include accrued interest paid, nonqualified stated interest received, and shortfall of interest on contingent payment debt instruments. Similarly, any bond premium on OID bonds is shown on the detail pages for 1099-INT, as there is no corresponding box on Form 1099-OID and its recognition is paired with interest payment dates.

Adjustments to income, such as interest paid, are summarized individually and additional income in the form of market discount is totaled separately from interest.

| LPL Financial                             |                     |                                |                         | Account  |       |
|---|---------------------|--------------------------------|-------------------------|--|-------|
|   |                     | Detail for Interest In         | come                    |  |       |
| 2022                                      |                     |                                |                         | 9190   |       |
| recognize it currently rather than at the |                     | nd market discount for covered | tax lots are totaled or | rket discount will be shown here only if you<br>n Form 1099-INT and reported to the IRS. F   |       |
|   |                     |                                |                         | st paid on purchases and payment or receip<br>it do not net against the reportable income to |       |
| ecurity description                       | CUSIP and/or symbol | Date                           | Amount                  | Transaction type   | Notes |
| ECOM 5.125 031527                         | 00774CAB3           | 04/22/22                       | -16.23                  | Accrued interest pd  |       |
|   |                     | 09/15/22                       | 76.88                   | Interest   |       |
|   |                     | _                              | 76.88                   | Total Interest   |       |
|   |                     |                                | -16.23                  | Total Accrued interest paid  |       |
| DVANCED MICRO7.5 081522                   | 007903AX5           | 06/15/22                       | 599.34                  | Agency interest  |       |
|   |                     | 12/15/22                       | 397.46                  | Agency interest  |       |
|   |                     | 12/30/22                       | -14.38                  | Bd prem covered  |       |
|   |                     | 12/30/22                       | -22.19                  | Bd prem noncovered   |       |
|   |                     | _                              | 996.80                  | Total Interest   |       |
|   |                     |                                | -22.19                  | Total Bd premium- noncovered lots  |       |
|   |                     |                                | 14.38                   | Total Bd premium- covered lots   |       |
| IRCASTLE 4.125 050124                     | 00928QAQ4           | 05/02/22                       | 61.88                   | Interest   |       |
|   |                     | 08/12/22                       | 35.06                   | Accrued interest recd  |       |
|   |                     | 1 1                            | 96.94                   | Total Interest   |       |



#### 1099-INT: Interest Income (continued)

#### **Detail for Tax-Exempt Interest**

Detail for tax-exempt interest appears similar to the taxable interest shown on the previous page. Although this section is devoted to tax-exempt interest, market discount is included on this section to keep all income related to the same security in the same detail section. Market discount on tax-exempt issues is always taxable.

| 1 | LPL Financial |                                | Account |
|---|---------------|--------------------------------|---------|
|   |               | Detail for Tax-Exempt Interest |         |
|   | 2022          |                                | 97100   |

This section of your tax information statement contains the payment level detail of tax-exempt interest and associated bond premium. Market discount will be shown here only if you have elected to recognize it currently rather than at the time of sale or maturity. Market discount income is NOT federally tax-exempt. Bond premium and market discount for covered tax lots are totaled on Form 1099-INT and reported to the IRS. Totals for the noncovered lots are displayed in the section following the Form 1099-INT.

To provide a complete picture of activity for each investment, we also include here nonreportable transactions such as accrued interest paid on purchases and payment or receipt of nonqualified interest. Other amounts, such as federal and state tax with lifeld and investment expenses are shown as negative amounts but do not net against the reportable income totals.

Income and adjustment totals at the end of this section are categorized by your state of residence, US possessions and other states

| Security description    | CUSIP and/or symbol | State | Date                 | Amount              | Transaction Type  | Notes |
|-------------------------|---------------------|-------|----------------------|---------------------|---|-------|
| ABILENE TX 4.5 021539   | 00344NJM7           | TX    | 02/15/22             | 2,250.00            | Tax-exempt interest   |       |
|                         |                     |       | 08/15/22             | 2,250.00            | Tax-exempt interest   |       |
|                         |                     |       |                      | 4,500.00            | Total Tax-exempt interest                                       |       |
| AKRON OH WTR 5.0 030117 | 010122JN0           | ОН    | 03/01/22<br>12/30/22 | 1,250.00<br>-395.36 | Tax-exempt interest Bd prem noncovered                          |       |
|                         |                     |       |                      | 1,250.00<br>-395.36 | Total Tax-exempt interest<br>Total Bond premium- noncovered lot |       |
| ATLANTA GA A 4.0 010118 | 04780NDG9           | GA    | 07/01/22<br>01/01/23 | 503.00<br>503.00    | Tax-exempt interest Tax-exempt interest                         |       |
|                         |                     |       |                      | 1,006.00            | Total Tax-exempt interest                                       |       |

#### **1099-OID: Original Issue Discount**

We are required to report any Original Issue Discount (OID) that is deemed to have been constructively received by your account in tax year 2022 to the IRS. OID is the excess of the obligation's stated redemption price at maturity over its issue price (acquisition price for a stripped bond or coupon). A discount of less than ¼ of 1% of the stated redemption price at maturity, multiplied by the number of full years from the date of issue to maturity, is considered to be de minimis OID and can be treated as zero. Obligations that may have OID include a bond, debenture, note, certificate of deposit, or other evidence of indebtedness having a term of more than one year. In addition, the OID rules apply to Treasury inflation-protected securities (TIPS). OID is classified as a type of interest income, and it's taxable as interest over the life of the obligation. Generally, if you're the holder of an OID obligation, you must include an amount of OID in your gross income each year you hold the obligation, even if you did not receive any cash payments. For more information, refer to the IRS Publication 550 – Investment Income and Expenses

If you hold collateralized debt obligations (CDO), which include real estate mortgage investment conduits (REMIC) and collateralized mortgage obligations (CMO), this OID will be included on your original 1099 Tax Information Statement which will be mailed on March 3 or 10, 2023. You may need to make certain adjustments to this information. For more information, refer to the IRS Publication 1212 - Guide to Original Issue Discount (OID) Instruments, or consult with your tax advisor.

#### **Original Issue Discount and Adjustments**

This summary shows items such as taxable and tax-exempt original issue discount, acquisition premium, market discount, early withdrawal penalty, and investment expenses. These summarized amounts represent transactions found in the detail pages.

#### ORIGINAL ISSUE DISCOUNT AND ADJUSTMENTS

Use bond-by-bond details from the Form 1099-OID page(s) to determine amounts of Original Issue Discount income for your income tax return(s). The amounts shown in this section are for your reference when preparing your income tax return(s).

| Original issue discount for the year                         | 8,806.35 |
|--|----------|
| Acquisition premium (covered lots)                           | 195.28   |
| Acquisition premium (honcovered lots)                        | 0.00     |
| Original issue discount on Treasury obligations              | 484.79   |
| Acquisition premium, Treasury obligations (covered lots)     | 124.44   |
| Acquisition premium, Treasury obligations (noncovered lots)  | 0.00     |
| Tax-exempt OID   | 0.00     |
| Tax-exempt OID (lots not reported)                           | 1,391.08 |
| Acquisition premium (covered)                                | 0.00     |
| Acquisition premium (lots not reported)                      | 171.62   |
| Tax-exempt OID on private activity bonds                     | 158.57   |
| Tax-exempt OID on private activity bonds (lots not reported) | 0.00     |
| Acquisition premium (AMT, covered)                           | 0.00     |
| Acquisition premium (AMT, lots not reported)                 | 0.00     |
| Market discount (all lots)                                   | 235.38   |
| Early withdrawal penalty                                     | 0.00     |
| Investment expenses  | 0.00     |



### **1099-OID: Original Issue Discount** (continued)

#### **Acquisition Premium**

For taxable and tax-exempt securities, the amount of acquisition premium is shown for covered and noncovered tax lots, as there is no box on Form 1099-INT to show this type of income adjustment on tax-exempt obligations. These summarized amounts represent transactions found in the detail pages for OID and tax-exempt OID.

#### **Market Discount**

Market discount represents additional taxable income regardless of the type of instrument on which it's earned. This summarized amount represents transactions shown on the details of interest income, tax-exempt interest income, OID income, and tax-exempt OID income. For debt issued at par, market discount is the difference between the instrument's stated redemption price and the purchase price. There is a taxpayer election that allows you to choose whether you want to recognize the discount currently or recognize it upon sale or redemption. The default setting is to do so upon sale or redemption. If you have elected to include market discount in income currently, the market discount would appear on Form 1099-INT in Box 10.

#### Non Treasury and Treasury Original Issue Discount

| LPL Financial                                   |                                  | Original Iss  | ue Discount                       |                       | -                         | Account                   |       |
|---|----------------------------------|---|-----------------------------------|-----------------------|---------------------------|---------------------------|-------|
| 2022 1099-OID* OMB No. 15                       | 45-0117                          | Originarissi  | ue Discount                       |                       |                           | -                         |       |
| NON TREASURY ORIGINA                            | AL ISSUE DISCOUNT                |   |                                   |                       |                           |                           |       |
| 7- Description:                                 |                                  |   |                                   |                       |                           |                           |       |
| Tax lot identifier or<br>Cost and date acquired | Begin<br>Quantity date           | 1-Original issue<br>discount for the year               | 3- Early<br>withdrawal<br>penalty | 5- Market<br>discount | 6- Acquisition premium    | 9- Investment expenses    | Notes |
| NEW PLAN RLTY 6.9 021528/ CU:                   |                                  |   |                                   |                       |                           |                           |       |
|   | 0.00 12/30/22<br>Tax lot totals: | 441.30<br>441.30  | 0.00<br><b>0.00</b>               | 0.00<br>0.00          | 0.00<br><b>0.0</b> 0      | 0.00<br><b>0.00</b>       |       |
| NEW YORK MTG 6.25 011522/ CU                    |                                  |   |                                   |                       |                           |                           |       |
|   | 0.00 12/30/22                    | 305.00<br>305.00  | 0.00<br>0.00                      | 0.00                  | 0.00                      | 0.00                      |       |
|   | Tax lot totals:                  | 305.00  | 0.00                              | 0.00                  | 0.00                      | 0.00                      |       |
| NUTRIEN LTD 4.0 121526/ CUSI                    |                                  | 600.00  | 0.00                              | 0.00                  | 0.00                      | 0.00                      |       |
|   | 0.00 12/30/22<br>Tax lot totals: | 609.00<br>609.00  | 0.00<br>0.00                      | 0.00                  | 0.00                      | 0.00<br>0.00              |       |
|   |                                  | 223100  |                                   | -0.                   | 2.00                      | 3.00                      |       |
|   | Non Treasury To                  | tals  | 0                                 | 50                    |                           |                           |       |
|   |                                  | ssue discount   | 200                               | 8,806.3               |                           |                           |       |
|   |                                  | scount noncovered                                       | MILL                              | 109.23<br>50.0        |                           |                           |       |
|   |                                  | scount covered<br>on premium covered                    | 70                                | 195.2                 |                           |                           |       |
|   | Acquisition                      | 180   | Purpo                             | . 5512                |                           |                           |       |
| TREASURY ORIGINAL IS                            | SUE DISCOUNT                     | "Ollo   |                                   |                       |                           |                           |       |
| 7- Description:                                 | JOE DISCOUNT                     | allo.   |                                   |                       |                           |                           |       |
| •   |                                  | 200   | 3- Early                          |                       |                           |                           |       |
| Tax lot identifier or<br>Cost and date acquired |                                  | 8-Original issue discount<br>in US Treasury obligations | withdrawal<br>penalty             | 5- Market<br>discount | 6- Acquisition<br>premium | 9- Investment<br>expenses | Notes |
| UST STRIP 0.0 021537/ CUSIP:                    | . 610                            | inos ricasury obligations                               | penalty                           | uiscount              | premium                   | expenses                  | Notes |
| 0.0 02193// COSIF.                              | 0.00 12/30/22                    | 360.35  | 0.00                              | 36.12                 | 0.00                      | 0.00                      |       |
|   | Tax lot totals:                  | 360.35  | 0.00                              | 36.12                 | 0.00                      | 0.00                      |       |
| UST STRIP 0.0 051518/ CUSIP:                    | 912833KR0                        |   |                                   |                       |                           |                           |       |
|   | 22,000.00 12/30/22               | 124.44  | 0.00                              | 0.00                  | 124.44                    | 0.00                      |       |
|   | Tax lot totals:                  | 124.44  | 0.00                              | 0.00                  | 124.44                    | 0.00                      |       |
|   | Treasury Totals                  |   |                                   |                       |                           |                           |       |
|   |                                  | S Treasury obligations                                  |                                   | 484.79                |                           |                           |       |
|   |                                  | scount covered<br>on premium covered                    |                                   | 36.12<br>124.4        |                           |                           |       |
|   | Acquisine                        | zii promium covereu                                     |                                   | 124.4                 | •                         |                           |       |



#### **1099-OID: Original Issue Discount** (continued)

#### **Tax Exempt Original Issue Discount**

| LPL Financial                                   |           |   |   |                                       |                       | Account                           |       |
|---|-----------|---|---|---------------------------------------|-----------------------|-----------------------------------|-------|
|   |           |   | Original Issue  | e Discount                            |                       |                                   |       |
| 2022 1099-OID* OMB No. 1545-                    | 0117      |   |   |                                       |                       | -                                 |       |
| TAX-EXEMPT ORIGINAL IS                          | SUE DISC  | OUNT                                    |   |                                       |                       |                                   |       |
| 7- Description:                                 |           |   |   |                                       |                       |                                   |       |
| Tax lot identifier or<br>Cost and date acquired | Quantity  | Begin<br>date                           | 11- Tax-exempt OID  | Tax-exempt OID not reported to IRS    | 5- Market<br>discount | 6- Acquisition premium            | Notes |
| ABILENE TX 4.5 021539/ CUSIP: 0                 | 0.00      | State: TX<br>12/30/22<br>lot totals:    | 0.00<br><b>0.00</b>                                       | 90.92<br>9 <b>0.92</b>                | 0.00<br>0.00          | 90.92<br>90.92                    | N     |
| ATLANTA GA A 4.0 010118/ CUSIP:                 | 25,000.00 |   | 0.00<br>0.00  | 240.25<br>240.25                      | 28.03<br>28.03 N      | 0.00<br>0.00                      |       |
| IUNCTION KS 2.125 090127/ CUSIP                 | 0.00      | State: KS<br>12/30/22<br>lot totals:    | 0.00<br><b>0.00</b>                                       | 1,059.91<br>1,059.91                  | 0.00                  | 80.70<br>80.70                    | N     |
|   |           | Other states                            |   | Reported to IRS                       | Not reported          |                                   |       |
|   |           | Acquisitio                              | sue discount<br>n premium noncovered<br>n premium covered | 0.00<br>0.00<br>0.00<br>0.00          | 1,                    | 391.08<br>90.92<br>80.70<br>28.03 |       |
| TAX-EXEMPT ORIGINAL IS                          | SUE DISC  |   | 410/10  | 0.00                                  |                       | 20.00                             |       |
| 7- Description:                                 |           |   | Mic   |                                       |                       |                                   |       |
| Tax lot identifier or<br>Cost and date acquired | Quantity  | Begin<br>date                           | 11- Tax-exempt OID  | Tax-exempt OID<br>not reported to IRS | 5- Market<br>discount | 6- Acquisition<br>premium         | Notes |
| PORT REDWO CA3.75 060127/ CUS                   | 0.00      | U0 State: CA<br>12/30/22<br>lot totals: | 158.57<br>158.57  | 0.00<br>0.00                          | 12.01<br><b>12.01</b> | 0.00<br>0.00                      |       |
|   |           | Other states                            |   | Reported to IRS                       | Not reported          | to IRS                            |       |
|   | _         | Original is                             | sue discount  | 158.57<br>12.01                       |                       | 0.00                              |       |
| Market discount                                 |           |   |   | 12.01                                 |                       | 0.00                              |       |

#### **1099-OID: Original Issue Discount (continued)**

OID on a taxable obligation is taxable as interest over the life of the obligation. If you are the holder of a taxable OID obligation, generally you must include an amount of OID in your gross income each year you hold the obligation. Obligations that may have OID include a bond, debenture, note, certificate, or other evidence of indebtedness having a term of more than 1 year. For example, the OID rules may apply to certificates of deposit (CDs), time deposits, bonus savings plans, and other deposit arrangements, especially if the payment of interest is deferred until maturity. In addition, the OID rules apply to Treasury inflation-protected securities. Refer to IRS Publication 550 for more information.

If, as the record holder, you receive Form 1099-OID showing amounts belonging to another person, you are considered a nominee recipient. Complete a Form 1099-OID for each of the other owners showing the amounts allocable to each. File Copy A of the form with the IRS. Furnish Copy B to each owner. List yourself as the "payer" and the other owner as the "recipient." File Form(s) 1099-OID with Form 1096, with the Internal Revenue Service Center for your area. On Form 1096, list yourself as the "filer." A spouse is not required to file a nominee return to show amounts owned by the other spouse. If you bought or sold an obligation during the year and you are not a nominee, you are not required to issue or file Form 1099-OID showing the OID or stated interest allocable to the seller/buyer of the obligation.

The information provided may be different for covered and noncovered securities. For a description of covered securities, refer to the IRS Instructions for Form 8949. For a taxable covered security acquired with acquisition premium, your payer may report either (1) a net amount of OID that reflects the offset of OID by the amount of acquisition premium amortization for the year or (2) a gross amount for both the OID and the acquisition premium amortization for the year. For a noncovered security acquired with acquisition premium, your payer is only required to report the gross amount of OID.



#### Reconciliations, Fees, Expenses, and Expenditures

This section of the 1099 Tax Information Statement shows courtesy information that is not reportable to the IRS, but still may assist you with adjusting income information on your federal and state tax returns. Each line's description connects it to the detail pages where the individual transactions are shown.

#### RECONCILIATIONS, FEES, EXPENSES AND EXPENDITURES

The amounts in this section are not reported to the IRS. They are presented here for your reference when preparing your income tax return(s).

| Other Receipts & Reconciliations- Partnership distributions     | 1,320.80 |
|---|----------|
| Other Receipts & Reconciliations- Foreign tax paid- partnership | 0.00     |
| Other Receipts & Reconciliations- Return of principal           | 0.00     |
| Other Receipts & Reconciliations- Deferred income payment       | 0.00     |
| Other Receipts & Reconciliations- Deemed premium                | 0.00     |
| Other Receipts & Reconciliations- Income accrual- UIT           | 0.00     |
| Other Receipts & Reconciliations- Basis adjustments             | 86.03    |
| Other Receipts & Reconciliations- Foreign tax pd beyond treaty  | 0.00     |
| Fees & Expenses- Margin interest                                | 313.00   |
| Fees & Expenses- Dividends paid on short position               | 50.58    |
| Fees & Expenses- Interest paid on short position                | 0.00     |
| Fees & Expenses- Non reportable distribution expense            | 0.00     |
| Fees & Expenses- Other expenses                                 | 58.37    |
| Fees & Expenses- Severance tax                                  | 0.00     |
| Fees & Expenses- Organizational expense                         | 0.00     |
| Fees & Expenses- Miscellaneous fees                             | 4,017.88 |
| Fees & Expenses- Tax-exempt investment expense                  | 0.00     |
| Foreign Exchange Gains & Losses- Foreign currency gain/loss     | 0.00     |

#### **Limited Partnerships**

While we include partnership distributions on the Reconciliation, Fees, Expenses, and Expenditures section as a reference, we do not report limited partnership distributions to the IRS. You will receive a Schedule K-1 (e.g., Form 1065, Partner's Share of Income, Credits, Deductions, etc.) directly from the general partner, which typically issue their forms in late March.

#### **Managed Account Fees**

The advisory fee is the management fee a client paid for investment advisory services on an advisory account. The fee is calculated based upon the annual account fee rate and quarterend market value of the account, and is debited directly from accounts on a quarterly basis in advance of the quarter. You may wish to refer to IRS Publication 529 - Miscellaneous Deductions or consult with your tax advisor, the IRS or your state tax authority regarding the proper treatment of fees and investment expenses.



# Reconciliations, Fees, Expenses, and Expenditures (continued) Margin Interest

If you are a cash method taxpayer, you can deduct interest on margin accounts to buy taxable securities as investment interest in the year you paid it. You are considered to have paid interest on these accounts only when you actually pay the broker or when payment becomes available to the broker through your account. Payment may become available to the broker through your account when the broker collects dividends or interest for your account, or sells securities held for you or received from you. You cannot deduct any interest on money borrowed for personal reasons.

The amount you can deduct for interest expense you paid or accrued during the year to buy or carry a market discount bond may be limited. This limit does not apply if you accrue the market discount and include it in your income currently. Under this limit, the interest is deductible only to the extent it is more than:

- The total interest and OID includible in gross income for the bond for the year, plus
- The market discount for the number of days you held the bond during the year.

Use IRS Form 4952 to figure the amount of margin interest expense you can deduct for 2022 and the amount you can carry forward to future years. Your investment interest expense deduction is limited to your net investment income. For more information, refer to IRS Publication 550, Investment Income and Expenses.



#### State Tax Withheld

This section summarizes any state backup withholding that was done on the various types of income. Totals by state and IRS Form are shown here. Refer to the Detail pages of the corresponding IRS form for transaction level information, including jurisdiction and state ID. Include these amounts on your income tax return as tax withheld.

#### STATE TAX WITHHELD

Use the details of the State Tax Withholding page(s) to determine the appropriate amounts for your income tax return(s). The amounts shown in this section are for your reference.

| 1099-DIV total withheld  | 0.00 |
|--------------------------|------|
| 1099-INT total withheld  | 0.00 |
| 1099-OID total withheld  | 0.00 |
| 1099-MISC total withheld | 0.00 |
| 1099-B total withheld    | 0.00 |

#### Tax Year 2022 WHFIT, REMIC, and WHFT Reporting

If you were invested in any of the following types of securities listed below, your original tax information statement will be mailed on March 3 or 10, 2023.

- · Unit investment trusts organized as grantor trusts
- Royalty trusts
- Commodity trusts
- Holding company depositary receipt (HOLDR) trusts
- Mortgage-backed pass-through pools

As defined by the IRS, these securities are structured as grantor trusts—portfolios where you hold the underlying assets, otherwise known as "direct ownership"—which, under the widely held fixed investment trust regulations, change the way you recognize income, expenses, and gains. In an effort to reduce gaps in income reporting, the IRS requires you to be liable for taxes on your share of income and proceeds received by grantor trusts, regardless of whether or not distributions were paid to you.

#### Widely Held Fixed Investment Trust (WHFIT)

A WHFIT is a trust that purchases a fixed portfolio of assets for the life of the trust and issues units in the trust to investors. WHFITs are divided into two major sub-categories: non-mortgage widely held fixed investment trusts (NMWHFITs) and widely held mortgage trusts (WHMTs). NMWHFITs include unit investment trusts organized as grantor trusts, royalty trusts, commodity trusts, and holding company depositary receipt (HOLDR) trusts. WHMTs include trusts with underlying assets consisting of, but not limited to, mortgages, regular interests in a real estate mortgage investment conduit (REMIC), and interests in other WHMTs. These include mortgage-backed pass-through pools issued by the Federal National Mortgage Association (FNMA), the Federal Home Loan Mortgage Corporation (FHLMC), and the Government National Mortgage Association (GNMA).



# Tax Year 2022 WHFIT, REMIC, and WHFT Reporting (continued) Grantor Trusts

Grantor trusts identified by the IRS as WHFITs are pass-through investments for tax purposes and involve three major stakeholders:

- Trustees (the institutions that manage the trust)
- Middlemen (the broker/dealers who hold the trust on your behalf)
- You, the beneficial owner, who is also known as a trust interest holder (TIH)

While income earned by the trust flows through to you, trustees appointed to maintain the trust are not in direct contact with you since your portfolio is held by LPL Financial. Therefore, information regarding any taxable income previously recognized by the trust could not be communicated to you and, as a result, could not be reported to the IRS. To account for this, the WHFIT regulations require trustees to share this tax information with broker/dealers such as LPL Financial, and for broker/dealers to report these tax liabilities to you and the IRS.

#### Non-Mortgage Widely Held Fixed Investment Trusts (NMWHFITs)

A unit investment trust (UIT) set up as a grantor trust represents interest in a trust that holds a specified group of stocks, bonds, U.S. government securities, currencies, foreign securities, options, or other assets. Some exchange-traded funds (ETFs) are structured as UITs. In general, a UIT is an unmanaged portfolio that employs a buy-and-hold strategy. The assets are not actively traded, but remain fixed until they mature or have reached the trust's termination date (the date when the UIT will terminate and dissolve) and investors recover their principal or proceeds. Some UITs may sell or replace a security under certain circumstances, such as if the issuer is undergoing litigation or if the issuer's financial viability or security's credit ratings are called into question.

Income and expenses of the trust are recognized when they are earned or incurred, and not when they are received or paid in cash. Therefore, UIT income is grossed up for these trust expenses. Investment expenses generally relate to the operation of the trust and include portfolio supervision, administration, evaluation, bookkeeping, and trustee fees. These can be used as a deduction on IRS Form 1040.

Organizational expenses are mainly related to expenses in setting up the trust. These include preparing registration statements, indentures, etc., and may be offset against reportable income. These should be added to the cost basis of your units to reduce capital gains at sale or redemption. Other UIT instruments accrue original issue discount (OID), which must also be calculated and reported to you.



# Tax Year 2022 WHFIT, REMIC, and WHFT Reporting (continued) Commodity Trusts

A commodity trust represents interest in a trust that holds precious metals such as gold, silver, etc. Commodity trusts do not pay cash distributions. However, assets of the trust are sold to cover expenses. We will report proceeds for these sales and offsetting expenses. Some common commodity trusts are SPDR Gold Trust ETF (Ticker: GLD) and iShares Silver Trust ETF (Ticker: SLV). An excerpt from GLD's prospectus states:

#### United States Federal Tax Consequences

When the Trust sells gold, for example to pay expenses, a Shareholder generally will recognize gain or loss in an amount equal to the difference between (1) the Shareholder's pro rata share of the amount realized by the Trust upon the sale and (2) the Shareholder's tax basis for its pro rata share of the gold that was sold, which gain or loss will generally be long-term or short-term capital gain or loss, depending upon whether the Shareholder has held its Shares for more than one year. A Shareholder's tax basis for its share of any gold sold by the Trust generally will be determined by multiplying the Shareholder's total basis for its share of all of the gold held in the Trust immediately prior to the sale, by a fraction the numerator of which is the amount of gold sold, and the denominator of which is the total amount of the gold held in the Trust immediately prior to the sale. After any such sale, a Shareholder's tax basis for its pro rata share of the gold remaining in the Trust will be equal to its tax basis for its share of the total amount of the gold held in the Trust immediately prior to the sale, less the portion of such basis allocable to its share of the gold that was sold.

#### Holding Company Depositary Receipt (HOLDR) Trusts

A HOLDR trust represents interest in a trust that holds a specified group of stocks. Some common HOLDRs are Oil Service HOLDRs Trust Depositary Receipt (ticker: OIH) and Semiconductor HOLDRs Trust Depositary Receipt (ticker: SMH). An excerpt from OIH's prospectus states:

Taxation of the Trust: The trust will provide for flow through tax consequences as it will be treated as a grantor trust or custodial arrangement for U.S. federal income tax purposes.

Taxation of Oil Service HOLDRs: A U.S. receipt holder purchasing and owning Oil Service HOLDRs will be treated, for U.S. federal income tax purposes, as directly owning a proportionate share of the underlying securities represented by Oil Service HOLDRs. Consequently, if there is a taxable cash distribution on an underlying security, a U.S. receipt holder will recognize income with respect to the distribution at the time the distribution is received by the trustee, not at the time that the U.S. receipt holder receives the cash distribution from the trustee.



# Tax Year 2022 WHFIT, REMIC, and WHFT Reporting (continued) Royalty Trusts

A royalty trust represents interest in the profits from properties producing gas, oil, or minerals. One common royalty trust is BP Prudhoe Bay Royalty Trust (BPT). An excerpt from BPT's prospectus states:

Taxation of Unit Holders: In computing his federal income tax liability, each unit holder is required to take into account his share of all items of trust income, gain, loss, deduction, credit and tax preference, based on the unit holder's method of accounting. Consequently, it is possible that in any year a unit holder's share of the taxable income of the trust may exceed the cash actually distributed to him in that year. For example, if the trustee should establish a reserve or borrow money to satisfy debts and liabilities of the trust income used to establish the reserve or to repay the loan must be reported by the unit holder, even though the income is not distributed to the unit holder.

The trust makes quarterly distributions to unit holders of record on each quarterly record date. The terms of the trust agreement seek to assure to the extent practicable that income, expenses and deductions attributable to each distribution are reportable by the unit holder who receives the distribution.

- If you hold a royalty trust that announced part of the distribution was Section 1231, this may need to be included on your tax return using IRS Form 4797 Sales of Business Property.
- Qualified stated interest received by the trustee will be reported on Form 1099-INT. For transaction information, refer to statement pages titled Detail for Interest Income.
- Other assets within royalty trusts may be treated as indebtedness subject to Treasury regulations applicable to contingent payment debt instruments (CPDI). As a result, an actual payment or OID shortfall may be recognized, which represents the difference between the projected contingent payment and actual contingent payment. If applicable, amounts are shown beneath the 1099-INT summary section of your tax-information statement. For transaction information, refer to the similarly named detail pages of your tax information statement.
- Trust administrative expenses, severance tax, and basis adjustments associated with rental
  or royalty income generated by the trust will also be found in the Reconciliations, Fees,
  Expenses, and Expenditures section and may be deductible on your Schedule E –
  Supplemental Income and Loss. For transaction information, refer to the similarly named
  detail pages of your tax-information statement.

If you were invested in a royalty trust, supplemental tax information may be needed to complete your tax return. Please refer to the to the issuer's website to obtain supplemental tax information, which includes depletion schedules, historical information, state income tax deductions and credits, and state apportionments. The issuer's website address is shown in the End Notes section of your tax-information statement.



#### Supplemental Information for REMICs and Widely Held Fixed Investment Trusts

This section of your tax statement is provided for your reference pursuant to Treasury Regulation §1.6049-7. It provides additional detail for income earned on Real Estate Mortgage Investment Conduits (REMICs) and other structured mortgage back securities that was reported on Forms 1099-INT and 1099-OID. The accrual period information provided will enable you to re-figure (as required) the amount of OID and/or market discount that is includible in your taxable income.

| LPL Financial |   | Account |
|---------------|---|---------|
|               | Detail for REMICs & Widely Held Fixed Investment Trusts |         |
| 2022          |   |         |

Internal Revenue Service (IRS) regulations §1.6049-7 require that we provide supplemental detail regarding your investment(s) in REMICs or other collateralized debt obligations. This income and associated adjustments shown in this section already appear in the portions of this statement devoted to interest and original issue discount (OID) income. The amounts of bond premium, acquisition premium and market discount depicted are for noncovered tax lots and are not reported to the IRS. Income is calculated on an accrual basis and may differ from actual receipts. For your reference, the amount of cash interest received (or paid, in the case of a purchase) is noted at the conclusion of each bond's detail of income accrued.

FNMA 13-26LT 2.5 042543/ CUSIP: 3136ADWP0 / Security type: REMIC / Combo CUSIP: No

| Begin date      | Days<br>held | Beginning<br>redemption<br>balance | Beginning<br>adjusted<br>issue price | Daily OID accrual rate | OID accrued | Qualified<br>interest<br>accrued | Expenses | Market<br>discount<br>fraction | Acquisition premium | Bond<br>premium | Market<br>discount |
|-----------------|--------------|------------------------------------|--------------------------------------|------------------------|-------------|----------------------------------|----------|--------------------------------|---------------------|-----------------|--------------------|
| Lot# 1 50,000.0 | 0 purchased  | d for \$49,411.25                  |                                      |                        |             |                                  |          |                                |                     |                 |                    |
| 01/01/21        | 24           | 263.01                             | 254.63                               | 0.0360262              | 43.23       | 21.92                            | 0.00     | 0.1088667                      | 33.04               | 0.00            | 0.00               |
| 01/25/21        | 30           | 236.07                             | 228.99                               | 0.0279025              | 41.85       | 24.59                            | 0.00     | 0.1182734                      | 31.99               | 0.00            | 0.00               |
| 02/25/21        | 30           | 215.35                             | 209.11                               | 0.0199682              | 29.95       | 22.43                            | 0.00     | 0.0959948                      | 22.89               | 0.00            | 0.00               |
| 03/25/21        | 30           | 201.00                             | 195.35                               | 0.0314812              | 47.22       | 20.94                            | 0.00     | 0.1674133                      | 36.09               | 0.00            | 0.00               |
| 04/25/21        | 30           | 175.29                             | 170.59                               | 0.0307934              | 46.19       | 18.26                            | 0.00     | 0.1966826                      | 35.30               | 0.00            | 0.00               |
| 05/25/21        | 30           | 148.96                             | 145.18                               | 0.0317277              | 47.59       | 15.52                            | 0.00     | 0.2522670                      | 36.38               | 0.00            | 0.00               |
| 06/25/21        | 30           | 119.75                             | 116.92                               | 0.0197604              | 29.64       | 12.47                            | 0.00     | 0.2101219                      | 22.66               | 0.00            | 0.00               |
| 07/25/21        | 30           | 101.10                             | 98.87                                | 0.0200260              | 30.04       | 10.53                            | 0.00     | 0.2695936                      | 22.96               | 0.00            | 0.00               |
| 08/25/21        | 30           | 80.62                              | 79.00                                | 0.0217917              | 32.69       | 8.40                             | 0.00     | 0.4016442                      | 24.98               | 0.00            | 0.00               |
| 09/25/21        | 30           | 55.32                              | 54.34                                | 0.0211302              | 31.70       | 5.76                             | 0.00     | 0.6508707                      | 24.23               | 0.00            | 0.00               |
| 10/25/21        | 30           | 25.46                              | 25.12                                | 0.0113341              | 17.00       | 2.65                             | 0.00     | 1.0000000                      | 12.99               | 0.00            | 0.00               |
| Lot subtotal:   |              |                                    |                                      |                        | 397.10      | 163.47                           | 0.00     |                                | 303.51              | 0.00            | 0.00               |
| Total:          |              |                                    |                                      |                        | 397.10      | 163.47                           | 0.00     |                                | 303.51              | 0.00            | 0.00               |

During 2021 you received \$168.95 of periodic interest on this security. 39

| Indiana de De Maria                      | Real p    | roperty loans | IRC Sec. 593 | 3(d)(1)   | Buildir   | g and loan IR | RC Sec. 7701 | (a)(19)   | Real pro  | perty assets of | defined in §1. | 356-3(b)  |
|--|-----------|---------------|--------------|-----------|-----------|---------------|--------------|-----------|-----------|-----------------|----------------|-----------|
| Information with respect to REMIC assets | Q1- 95.0% | Q2- 95.0%     | Q3- 95.0%    | Q4- 95.0% | Q1- 95.0% | Q2- 95.0%     | Q3- 95.0%    | Q4- 95.0% | Q1- 95.0% | Q2- 95.0%       | Q3- 95.0%      | Q4- 95.0% |



#### **Supplemental Information for Widely Held Mortgage Trusts**

This section of your tax statement is provided for your reference pursuant to Treasury Regulation §1.671-5. It provides additional detail for income earned on Widely Held Mortgage Trusts that was reported on Form 1099-INT. Please note that interest income is inclusive of the amount of expense in each period and will exceed the amount of cash received on each payment date. Amounts shown as "income adjustment" reflect bond premium (negative values) or market discount (positive values). Like interest income, these amounts are also shown as annual totals within the Detail of Interest Income.

Summary totals shown on the tax information statement include all gross income and proceeds collected by the trust and as allocated to you on a pro rata basis. The income is grossed up to account for expenses and/or fees. This includes, but is not limited to, interest, dividends, and miscellaneous income, such as rental and royalty payments shown on 1099-MISC.

| LPL Financial |  | Account |
|---------------|--|---------|
|               | Detail for Widely Held Mortgage Trusts |         |
| 2022          |  |         |

Internal Revenue Service (IRS) regulations §1.671-5 require that we provide supplemental detail regarding your investment(s) in Widely Held Mortgage Trusts (WHMT). This income and associated adjustments shown in this section already appear in the portion of this statement devoted to interest income. The amounts of income adjustment shown represent bond premium (negative values) and market discount (positive values). They are for noncovered tax tots and are not reported to the IRS. Interest income winn is inclusive of expenses and will exceed actual cash receipting.

FHLMC SD7508 3.5 100149/ CUSIP number: 3132DVKV6 / Security type: WHMT / Notes:

| Record<br>or trade<br>date | Pay or<br>settle<br>date | Transaction | Principal balance | Quantity or position | Principal paid or proceeds | Cost       | Interest | Expense | Market<br>discount<br>fraction | Income<br>adjustment |
|----------------------------|--------------------------|-------------|-------------------|----------------------|----------------------------|------------|----------|---------|--------------------------------|----------------------|
| 06/23/21                   | 06/25/21                 | Buv/Rec     | 646.51            | 23.000.00            | 0.00                       | -16.129.10 | -37.22   | -2.52   | 0.01846882                     | 18.61                |
| 06/30/21                   | 07/15/21                 | Distr.      | 646.51            | 23,000.00            | 452.66                     | 0.00       | 46.52    | 3.15    | 0.01846882                     | -23.60               |
| 07/31/21                   | 08/15/21                 | Distr.      | 626.83            | 23,000.00            | 427.87                     | 0.00       | 45.10    | 3.05    | 0.01851724                     | -23.23               |
| 08/31/21                   | 09/15/21                 | Distr.      | 608.23            | 23,000.00            | 470.17                     | 0.00       | 43.76    | 2.96    | 0.01864040                     | -22.95               |
| 09/30/21                   | 10/15/21                 | Distr.      | 587.79            | 23,000.00            | 448.95                     | 0.00       | 42.29    | 2.86    | 0.01868070                     | -22.57               |
| 10/31/21                   | 11/15/21                 | Distr.      | 568.27            | 23,000.00            | 423.49                     | 0.00       | 40.89    | 2.77    | 0.01869888                     | -22.17               |
| 11/30/21                   | 12/15/21                 | Distr.      | 549.86            | 23,000.00            | 365.00                     | 0.00       | 39.57    | 2.68    | 0.01865493                     | -21.71               |
| 12/31/21                   | 01/15/22                 | Distr.      | 533.99            | 23,000.00            | 317.58                     | 0.00       | 38.43    | 2.61    | 0.01861066                     | -21.25               |
| Lot subtotal:              |                          |             |                   |                      | 2,905.72                   |            | 259.34   | 17.56   |                                | -138.87              |
| Total:                     |                          |             |                   |                      | 2,905.72                   |            | 259.34   | 17.56   |                                | -138.87              |

#### **Mutual Fund and UIT Supplemental Information**

This section provides supplemental information to assist you with the preparation of your state and federal tax returns. Up to three detail sections are shown for each security corresponding to state, US Government or foreign information. These sections will be printed only when relevant. Further, the state section will contain only states for which a particular fund had an allocation. This information is arranged in six sets of columns which pair the name of the state with the amount of income originated there.

| LPL Financial |   | Account |
|---------------|---|---------|
|               | Mutual Fund and UIT Supplemental Tax Detail |         |
| 2022          |   | 0.000   |

The following information may be useful in the preparation of your federal and state income tax return(s). This information represents what was available at the time your tax statement was prepared. It may not be all inclusive and is subject to change. Please contact your mutual fund or UIT directly if you need to verify or supplement this information. Note that depending on your state of residence not all Federal Source income is exempt from state taxation. You may wish to consult with your tax advisor, the IRS or your state tax authority regarding the proper treatment.

|           |                          |        |                        |                          |                    | Municipa              | I income               |                        |
|-----------|--------------------------|--------|------------------------|--------------------------|--------------------|-----------------------|------------------------|------------------------|
| CUSIP     | Security description     |        | Direct federal income* | Indirect federal income* | State of residence | Resident state amount | Other state<br>amounts | Unavailable<br>amounts |
| 02630Y794 | AMR PRSV A               |        | 26.43                  | 0.00                     |                    | 0.00                  | 0.00                   | 0.00                   |
| 25158T848 | DWS MGD MUN BD S         |        | 0.00                   | 0.00                     | SC                 | 30.67                 | 266.44                 | 0.00                   |
| 316069871 | FID ADVS ASSET MGR 20% C |        | 52.98                  | 0.00                     |                    | 0.00                  | 0.00                   | 0.00                   |
| 420016107 | HAWAIIAN T/F A           |        | 0.06                   | 0.00                     | SC                 | 0.00                  | 102.37                 | 0.00                   |
| 543487284 | LOOMIS STR INC A         |        | 82.13                  | 0.00                     | 11                 | 0.00                  | 0.00                   | 0.00                   |
|           |                          | Total: | 161.60                 | 0.00                     | UUI                | 30.67                 | 368.81                 | 0.00                   |

#### Tax Year 2022 End Notes

End Notes include information which may be helpful with preparing your tax return. This page includes notes that have been referenced throughout the tax-information statement. End note indicators may appear in different locations, such as next to column headers, adjacent to the security description, or in the Additional Information or Notes columns. A separate End Notes page is included for each account. There are numerous end notes for various statement and transaction types, and only those that pertain to your account activity will be listed on this page. To view the full text of these notes, refer to the 2022 End Notes detail schedule.

| LPL Financial | 2022 End Notes for Account |
|---------------|----------------------------|
|               |                            |

- 03 The tax character of the distribution has been allocated based on information provided by the security issuer.
- 11 Unit Investment Trust income adjustment. Items of income, deduction, and credit, and any other information shown on this statement must be taken into account in computing taxable income and credits on your income tax return(s). Dividends reported as qualified must also meet the holding period requirements of section 1(h)(11)(B)(iii) of the Internal Revenue Code to treat the dividends as qualified dividends.
- 31 This tax lot was acquired through an inheritance
- AA The cost basis for this position has been adjusted for Original Issue Discount, Accretion, and/or Amortization. Please see your client statement, confirmation(s), and other supporting information for more detail. Please contact your Tax Advisor for any additional information.
- BP Prudhoe Bay Royalty Trust is a widely held fixed investment trust (WHFIT). Items of income, deduction, and credit, and any other information shown on this statement must be taken into account in computing taxable income and credits on your income tax return(s). You may be entitled to a depletion allowance which can be determined by referencing the additional information published by the trustee at bpt.q4web.com. If you can not access the information electronically and do not receive it from the trustee, you may request a hardcopy.



## **ADDITIONAL RESOURCES**

#### **Glossary of Terms**

**Accretion**: For debt instruments acquired at a discount, below par, accretion is the gradual increase in the cost basis of the instrument over time.

Accrual Period: The period between a bond's interest payment dates.

Adjusted Cost Basis: The net cost of the investment after applying adjustments for certain tax-related events, such as wash sale, non-dividend distribution, return of capital, return of principle, partnership distribution, bond premium amortization, market discount accretion, original issue discount (OID); and corporate action events, such as a stock split, merger, spin-off, etc.

**Amortization**: For debt instruments acquired at a premium, above par, amortization is the gradual decrease in the cost basis of the instrument over time.

**Bond Premium**: The amount paid above a debt instrument's par value.

Covered Security: A security that is subject to the IRS cost basis reporting rules if it is acquired after its regulatory effective date shown in the cost basis legislation. Covered securities include a security transferred to an account if the receiving broker/dealer receives a transfer statement that indicates the security as a covered security; and a security acquired due to a stock dividend, stock split, reorganization, redemption, stock conversion, recapitalization, corporate division, or other similar action, if the basis of the acquired security is determined from the basis of a covered security.

Initial (Original) Cost Basis: Generally, the cost shown on your purchase trade confirmation that represents the total amount paid by you or, in the case of a short sale, the total amount credited to your account, plus any fees and commissions, and minus any accrued interest charge included on the trade. The initial basis of a security that was transferred into your account is generally the adjusted basis reported to us by your former financial institution. If no such basis information was provided, the initial basis of the security, if available, may have been provided by you or by your financial professional. The initial basis of an inherited security is generally its fair market value from the date of the original owner's death. The initial basis of a security received by you as a gift is generally the donor's adjusted cost basis on the date of the gift or the fair market value of the security on the date of the gift. For more information, refer to IRS Publication 551 – Basis of Assets.

**Market Discount**: The difference between the debt instrument's stated redemption price and the purchase price for debt issued at par.

**Noncovered Security**: Generally, a security that was acquired prior to its regulatory effective date shown in the cost basis legislation, or a security that is exempt from IRS cost basis reporting rules. In addition, a security is considered noncovered if it was transferred into your account and adjusted basis information was not reported to us by your former firm. Contact your financial professional to add basis information onto a noncovered security. Please note: Noncovered cost basis information is not furnished to the IRS; it is shown on your 1099 Tax Information Statement for informational purposes only.



## **ADDITIONAL RESOURCES**

#### **Glossary of Terms** (continued)

Original Issue Discount (OID): A type of interest that is not payable as it accrues. It is the excess of a debt instrument's stated redemption price at maturity over its issue price. OID generally occurs when a debt instrument is issued at a discount. The bondholder does not actually receive this interest annually; the interest is received at bond maturity as the difference between the bond's face value and the bond's issue price at maturity. The amount of OID accrued annually is shown in Box 1 of IRS Form 1099-OID. OID accrues daily so that the bondholder's cost basis is increased by the amount of OID accrued during the period of time the bond is held. If the bond is held to maturity, typically no gain or loss is recognized. If the bond is sold prior to maturity, a capital gain is typically recognized.

Return of Capital (Nondividend Distribution): A nondividend distribution is a distribution that is not paid out of the earnings and profits of a corporation or a mutual fund. Nondividend distribution amounts are shown in Box 3 of IRS Form 1099-DIV, which you receive annually from us. A nondividend distribution is a return of your investment in the security and reduces your cost basis. Nondividend distributions are not taxed until your basis in the security is fully recovered. When the basis of your security has been reduced to zero, any additional nondividend distribution you receive is reported as capital gain on Form 1099-B.

**Wash Sale**: When you sell stock or securities at a loss, the IRS allows you to deduct the loss from your taxable income or other capital gains you might have. The exception to this allowance is a wash sale, which occurs after you sell or trade stock or securities at a loss and, within 30 days prior to or after the date of sale, you:

- · Buy substantially identical stock or securities
- Acquire substantially identical stock or securities in a fully taxable trade
- Acquire a contract or option to buy substantially identical stock or securities
- Acquire substantially identical stock within another account

When a wash sale occurs, the loss is disallowed. You cannot deduct losses from sales or trades of stock or securities in a wash sale. We will add the disallowed loss amount to your cost basis in the re-purchased security. This adjustment postpones the loss deduction until you sell the re-purchased security. Your holding period for the new securities includes the holding period of the security where loss was disallowed.

The IRS requires brokers to only monitor and report wash sales for identical security (the same CUSIP) transactions that occur in a single account. We are not required to track replacement shares of substantially identical securities or security transactions purchased in another account at the firm, or in an account held with another financial institution. Taxpayers are required to monitor wash sales across all accounts, including those across institutions or among spousal accounts (when filing jointly), and to comply with the requirements to compute wash sales under IRS regulations. The IRS requires us to report any losses disallowed by wash sale on your 1099-B, only if both the sale and purchase transactions occur in the same account and under the same security CUSIP number. However, you as the taxpayer must still adhere to the wash sale rules whether the sale and purchase transactions occur in the same or different accounts.



This material was prepared by LPL Financial, LLC.

Securities and advisory services offered through LPL Financial (LPL), a registered investment advisor and broker-dealer (member FINRA/SIPC). Insurance products are offered through LPL or its licensed affiliates. To the extent you are receiving investment advice from a separately registered independent investment advisor that is not an LPL Financial affiliate, please note LPL Financial makes no representation with respect to such entity.

If your advisor is located at a bank or credit union, please note that the bank/credit union is not registered as a broker-dealer or investment advisor. Registered representatives of LPL may also be employees of the bank/credit union. These products and services are being offered through LPL or its affiliates, which are separate entities from, and not affiliates of, the bank/credit union. Securities and insurance offered through LPL or its affiliates are:

| Not Insured by FDIC/NCUA or Any Other Government Agency | Not Bank/Credit Union Guaranteed |
|---|----------------------------------|
| Not Bank/Credit Union Deposits or Obligations           | May Lose Value                   |

LPL tracking # 1-05354129

